

PUBLISHED BY AUTHORITY ISSN 0039-9795

TASMANIAN STATE SERVICE NOTICES

WEDNESDAY 2 JULY 2008

OVER THE COUNTER SALES \$1.10 INCLUDING G.S.T.

CONTENTS

| VACANCIES— | |
|---|-------|
| Economic Development and Tourism | 1156 |
| Education | 1157 |
| Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts | 1160 |
| Health and Human Services | 1162 |
| Infrastructure, Energy and Resources | 1173 |
| Justice | 1175 |
| Police and Emergency Management | 1176 |
| Port Arthur Historic Site Management | |
| Authority | 1176 |
| Premier and Cabinet | 1177 |
| Primary Industries and Water | 1177 |
| TAFE | 1178 |
| Treasury and Finance | 1179 |
| TASMANIAN GOVERNMENT SENIOR EXECU | JTIVE |
| SERVICE— | |
| Primary Industries and Water | 1180 |
| STAFF MOVEMENTS— | |
| Appointments | 1180 |
| Promotions | 1200 |
| Resignations | 1202 |
| Retirements | 1202 |
| Transfers | 1202 |
| | |

Vacancy notices and statements of duties are also available at: www.jobs.tas.gov.au

If you do not obtain access, contact your supervisor.

Vacancies—General Information

The Government of Tasmania encourages and appreciates the benefits of a diverse workforce. Workplace Diversity and the State Service Principles are about making sure that everyone who works or wants to work in the Tasmanian State Service receives fair treatment.

All permanent and some Officer and fixed-term vacancies are advertised in these Notices and may also appear in State and National newspapers.

No. 20 861-2 JULY 2008-2

All vacancies in this Gazette are normally only advertised once. Applicants should note that for a period of six months from the date of publication in the Gazette the selection process for that vacancy may be used to fill subsequent similar vacancies.

Tasmanian Government Gazettes are available for perusal at the Public Sector Management Office, 9th Floor, 144–148 Macquarie Street, Hobart and in the reference section of major branches of the State Library.

Tasmanian Government Gazettes are available for sale from Print Applied Technology Pty Ltd, 123 Collins Street, Hobart and Birchalls Newsagency, The Mall, Launceston.

Further Information

Applicants are strongly advised to seek further information including the statement of duties, from the *www.jobs.tas.gov.au* site or the enquiries person specified in the vacancy concerned. In addition there is information available on the selection process, interviews, post-selection counselling and conditions of employment from the *www. jobs.tas.gov.au* site or the enquiries person. Application forms are available from the *www.jobs.tas.gov.au site* and from the Agency that has advertised the vacancy.

Submission of Applications

Applications will close 10 calendar days after the date of publication in the Gazette unless otherwise stated.

Late applications may be accepted at the discretion of the Head of Agency in exceptional circumstances.

Fixed-Term Appointment

Fixed-term appointment for a specified term or for the duration of a specified task may be obtained by:—

- responding to advertisements for fixed-term appointment placed in these notices;
- expressions of interest in registration on an Agency's fixed-term employment register;

Fixed-Term Employment Registers

An expression of interest in registration on a fixed-term employment register may be lodged with an Agency in response to an advertisement placed in these Notices or the *www.jobs.tas.gov.au* site. A list of currently operating registers is also available from this site.

TASMANIAN GOVERNMENT GAZETTE

2 JULY 2008



Certificate IV in Government/Diploma of Government

Get qualified and advance your career!

You can achieve your qualification through workshops, supported independent study and recognition of current competency. Workshops commence early July 2008.

An information session will be held:

Hobart

 When:
 Wed 14 May 2008, 5.30 - 6.30pm.

 Where:
 Hobart Campus, 75 Campbell St, Hobart. Level I, Room AI-85.

Launceston

 When:
 Wed 21 May 2008, 5.30 - 6.30pm.

 Where:
 Alanvale Campus, 54a Alanvale Rd, Newnham. C Block, Room C2-19

To be eligible to enrol you must be currently employed in the public sector or have worked in the public sector in the last three years.

Achieve your government qualification with Australia's leading provider of vocational education and training - a reputation built on our commitment to providing high quality learning experiences that are relevant, positive and contribute to the achievement of our students' career goals.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND TOURISM

CORPORATE SUPPORT DIVISION

For more information, email govtadmin@tafe.tas.edu.au or phone 6233 7728.



General enquiries: 1300 655 307 www.tafe.tas.edu.au

Gazette

Copy can be faxed to Print Applied Technology Pty Ltd on (03) 6216 4294; or electronically mailed via EMAIL at govt.gazette@pat.tas.gov.au

Please Note: — All copy must be typed in Upper and Lower Case not ALL CAPS, if unsure please telephone (03) 6233 6110.

State Service Notices

Vacancy, Direct Selection and Staff Movement Notices The only way to place a State Service vacancy, direct selection and staff movement notices is through the www.jobs.tas.gov.au system. If you wish to place a vacancy, direct selection and/or staff movement notice and do not have a www.jobs.tas.gov.au system log on, please contact your Human Resource Manager or the Public Sector Management Office on telephone (03) 6233 6687 or Email: jobsadmin@dpac.tas.gov.au.

Order Information

When using this facility please ensure that your order and a copy of the material or vacancy reference are faxed to Print Applied Technology Pty Ltd on (03) 6216 4294.

Deadlines

Government Gazette: — Copy must be received by Print Applied Technology Pty Ltd by *last mail or 4 p.m. Friday* prior to publication.

State Service Notices—Vacancy, Direct Selection and Staff Movement Notices:—Information is to be entered on the jobs system by **6 p.m. Friday** prior to publication. Telephone (03) 6233 6687.

> These deadlines will be strictly adhered to. For subscription and account enquiries please telephone (03) 6233 3148

Records

Records/Reception Officer (425023).

Applications Close:-Saturday, 12 July 2008.

Salary:-\$34,648-\$37,378 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 2.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Contribute to the continued efficiency of the Records Management Unit by providing timely, relevant and accurate information to departmental officer statewide.

Desirable Requirements:—Completion of Tasmanian Certificate of Education (TCE) or equivalent. Experience in Tower Record Inventory Management (TRIM) system.

Enquiries to Jane Norris, Manager Records, Department of Economic Development and Tourism, phone (03) 6233 5842, email Jane.Norris@development.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Human Resources, Department of Economic Development and Tourism, G.P.O. Box 646, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 5893, fax (03) 6233 5703, email applications@development.tas.gov.au.

Applications must address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND TOURISM

TOURISM TASMANIA

Head of Digital Marketing (705038).

Applications Close:-Saturday, 12 July 2008.

Salary:—\$85,813 per annum

Tourism Tasmania Staff Award, Administrative and Clerical, Level 12.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Manage the human, physical, financial and information resources of the Digital Marketing business unit.

Guide and oversee digital operations as part of the overall marketing strategy to increase International, Domestic and Intrastate visitor numbers and yield according to specified growth targets.

Desirable Requirements:—A relevant tertiary qualification or proven management experience and achievement in a similar senior role.

Enquiries to Jennifer Batchelor for a copy of the Statement of Duties on (03) 6230 8153 or email Jennifer.Batchelor@ tourism.tas.gov.au. For further information about the position please contact Jan Ross, Director Marketing and Commercial Operations, phone (03) 6230 8152, email Jan.Ross@tourism. tas.gov.au.

Applications to Human Resources, Department of Economic Development and Tourism, G.P.O. Box 646 Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 5893, fax (03) 6233 5703, email applications@development.tas.gov.au.

Applications must address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties.

EDUCATION

CORPORATE SERVICES

Finance, Facilities and Business Strategy

Finance and Resource Services

Budget and Resource Services

Budget Officer (960165).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$53,188-\$55,020 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 6.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Description of the Role:—Assist in the development, administration, monitoring and support of organisational unit budgets. Liaise with budget centre managers on resource and budget issues. Maintain departmental information systems on external funding sources and provide support for fulfilment of Departmental reporting responsibilities.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days. Enquiries to Jacqui Wilson, Department of Education, phone (03) 6233 9410, email jacqui.wilson@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

CORPORATE SERVICES

Finance, Facilities and Business Strategy

Finance and Resource Services

Budget and Resource Services

Senior Budget Analyst (590290).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$64,096-\$67,714 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 8. Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart

Description of the Role:—Contribute at senior level to the development of the Department's budget and evaluate the formulation and monitoring of individual budgets for each budget centre. Provide high level advice to departmental management on financial and budget planning issues. Prepare periodic reports and undertake briefings on budget performance and status.

Desirable Requirements:—Relevant tertiary qualifications or studies.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Jacqui Wilson, Department of Education, phone (03) 6233 9410, email jacqui.wilson@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to HR Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@ education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

CORPORATE SERVICES

Finance, Facilities and Business Strategy

Finance and Resource Services

Finance and Procurement Services

Procurement Services Support Officer (962034).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$44,019-\$47,675 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 4.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart

Description of the Role:--Provide support in the daily operations of the Department's procurement services. assist

with the provision of an advisory service to departmental managers and staff on procurement issues.

Desirable Requirements:—A current drivers (manual motor vehicle) licence.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Barry Teague, Department of Education, phone (03) 6233 7227, email barry.teague@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to HR Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

ELIZABETH COLLEGE

Senior Network Officer (960077).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$44,019-\$47,675 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 4.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Elizabeth College.

Description of the Role:—Undertake a range of general administrative and support tasks and duties for the college network including troubleshooting, hardware support and software management including the provision of technical and procedural advice to staff and students. Undertake associated clerical/administrative functions associated with the school database.

Essential Requirements:—The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences.

Desirable Requirements:—Post secondary studies in computing. Department of Education IT Accreditation.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Susan Marshall, Department of Education, phone (03) 6235 6563, email susan.marshall@education.tas. gov.au.

Applications to Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

LEARNING SERVICES

Learning Services (North)

Cressy District High School

School Attendant (952029).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$33,637 pro rata.

Miscellaneous Workers (Public Sector) Award, School Attendant Level 2.

Permanent part-time 66 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Cressy District High School.

Description of the Role:—Under supervision perform various facets of the school attendant position which may involve cleaning, grounds keeping, kitchen assistant duties and basic maintenance of school facilities to a hygienic, safe and presentable level.

Essential Requirements:—The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Annette Hollingsworth, Department of Education, phone (03) 6397 6281, email annette. hollingsworth@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

LEARNING SERVICES

Learning Services (North)

Hagley Farm Primary School

Teacher Aide (952386).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$34,648-\$37,378 pro rata.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 2.

Permanent part-time 38 hours per fortnight for up to 42 weeks per year.

Location:-Hagley Farm Primary School.

Working within Early Childhood and Primary environment as well as supporting children with additional needs.

Description of the Role:—Provide assistance to the teacher(s) by assisting with the management and learning of students.

Esstential Requirements:—The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the

1158

appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted:Conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences.

Desirable Requirements:—College or TAFE studies in health and/or education.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Sharyn Cook, Department of Education, phone (03) 6392 2272, email sharyn.cook@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@ education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

LEARNING SERVICES

Learning Services (North)

Queechy High School

Teacher Aide Technical (MDT) (955999).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$34,648-\$37,378 pro rata.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 2.

Permanent part-time 30 hours per fortnight for up to 42 weeks per year.

Location:-Queechy High School.

Description of the Role:—Provide assistance to the teacher(s) by assisting with the management and learning of students.

Esstential Requirements:—The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted:Conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences.

Desirable Requirements:—College or TAFE studies in health and/or education.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Tanya Smart, Department of Education, phone (03) 6341 4455, email tanya.smart@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@ education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

LEARNING SERVICES

Learning Services (North-West)

Boat Harbour Primary School

Canteen Supervisor (961540).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$34,648 pro rata.

Operational Employees Award, Level 3.

Permanent part-time 30 hours per fortnight 40 weeks per year.

Location:-Boat Harbour Primary School.

Description of the Role:—Supervise, maintain and deliver the school canteen services.

Essential Requirements:—The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Cheryl Kingston, Department of Education, phone (03) 6445 1187, email cheryl.kingston@education.tas. gov.au.

Applications to HR Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@ education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

LEARNING SERVICES

Learning Services (North-West)

Burnie High School

Teacher-Maths/Science (200065).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$44,449-\$71,133 per annum.

Teaching Service (TPS) Award, Teacher.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Burnie High School.

Description of the Role:—To implement and manage appropriate learning programmes for students and to assess individual student progress.

Essential Requirements:—Teaching qualifications as established by the Tasmanian Industrial Commission in the Teaching Service (Tasmanian Public Sector) Award, 2005.

Current certificate of registration; or provisional registration; or limited authority to teach granted by the Teachers Registration Board (Tasmania) in accordance with the provisions of the Teachers Registration Act 2000. Please note that a person with a limited authority to teach can only be employed on a Fixed-term basis. The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted:Conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences.

Desirable Requirements:—Ability to teach Maths/Science. Four years or more training as defined in the Teaching Service (Tasmanian Public Sector) Award 2005.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days.

Enquiries to Judith Fahey, Department of Education, phone (03) 6431 2744, email judith.fahey@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@ education.tas.gov.au.

EDUCATION

LEARNING SERVICES

Learning Services (North-West)

Rosebery District High School

School Attendant (Grounds) (300620).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$33,637 pro rata.

Miscellaneous Workers (Public Sector) Award, School Attendant Level 2.

Permanent part-time 50 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Rosebery District High School.

Description of the Role:—Under supervision perform various facets of the school attendant position which may involve cleaning, grounds keeping, kitchen assistant duties and basic maintenance of school facilities to a hygienic, safe and presentable level.

Essential Requirements:—The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences.

Applicants should forward an Application for Employment form, with a statement addressing the selection criteria, relevant personal details and work history.

Electronic submission of applications is preferred. Instructions for applicants lodging electronic applications: Electronic applications must be in either Microsoft Word or RTF (rich text format). Do not send additional paper copies of applications through the mail. When applying for multiple vacancies within the one advertisement, please submit one application only listing relevant position numbers on the Application for Employment form. Receipt of your electronic application will be acknowledged by return email within two working days. Enquiries to Alex Downes, Department of Education, phone (03) 6473 1223, email alex.downes@education.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Staffing and Establishment Services, Department of Education, G.P.O. Box 169, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 7101, fax (03) 6234 9266, email recruitment@education.tas.gov.au.

ENVIRONMENT, PARKS, HERITAGE AND THE ARTS

Senior Web Designer (706266).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$64,096-\$67,714 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Computer Systems Officer, Level 3 (A and C Level 8).

Fixed-term full-time for a period of 6 months.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—To create web design and user interfaces that enable ease-of-use and efficiency in web applications and web sites. To lead and contribute to the best possible use of team resources to ensure that deadlines and commitments to clients throughout the Department are met.

Desirable Requirements:—To successfully perform the duties of this position it is desirable that you have at least 5 years experience in commercial website design and production environments, along with completed tertirary qualification(s) or course(s) in graphic design, multimedia and New Media or similar discipline(s).

Enquiries to asger Steffensen, Knowledge Services Manager, phone 0419 530 500, email asger.steffensen@depha.tas.gov.au. For a copy of the Statement of Duties please contact, Kelly Medhurst, Administrative Officer, phone (03) 6233 5596, email kelly.medhurst@depha.tas.gov.au.

Applications to address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties, quote position number and be addressed to, Sallyanne Fisher, Human Resources, Department of Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts, G.P.O. Box 771, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 5914, fax (03) 6233 5907, email applications@depha.tas.gov.au.

ENVIRONMENT, PARKS, HERITAGE AND THE ARTS

ENVIRONMENT

Environment Officer, Mining and Extractives (702030).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:--\$40,547-\$59,573 per annum.

Professional Employees Award, Level 1.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—As a professional practitioner, undertake the environmental assessment and/or ongoing management of environmentally relevant activities, particularly in the areas of the mining and extractive industries Statewide, in accordance with the objectives, principles and requirements of the Environmental Management and Pollution Control Act 1994 and other relevant legislation, policies and regulations.

Essential Requirement:—A degree in Science, Engineering or Environmental Studies or an equivalent qualification from a recognised tertiary institution.

Desirable Requirements:—To successfully perform the duties of this position it is desirable that you have sound knowledge and experience in the field of best practice environmental management with an emphasis on the areas of pollution prevention, (including effluent management, atmospheric and noise emissions mitigation), waste minimisation and site remediation. Experience of environmental management in the mining and/or extractives industries (including underground, opencut or alluvial mines, quarries, gravel/sand/clay pits and brick manufacturing), as well as acid mine drainage management measures would be considered advantageous as well as a current motor vehicle driver's licence.

Enquiries to David Mitchell, Section Head Industrial Operations, phone (03) 6233 6504, email david.mitchell@ environment.tas.gov.au. For a copy of the Statement of Duties please contact, Sally Arnold, Administrative assistant, phone (03) 6233 6505, email sally.arnold@environment.tas.gov.au.

Applications to address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties, quote position number and be addressed to, Sallyanne Fisher, Human Resources, Department of Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts, G.P.O. Box 771, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 5914, fax (03) 6233 5907, email applications@depha.tas.gov.au.

ENVIRONMENT, PARKS, HERITAGE AND THE ARTS

ENVIRONMENT

Scientific and Technical

Air Modelling Specialist (706265).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$71,331-\$76,763 per annum.

Professional Employees Award, Level 3.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—As a professional scientist, oversee the assessment and conduct of internally and externally prepared atmospheric dispersion modelling produced for State Government purposes.

Essential Requirement:—A degree in Science or an equivalent qualification from a recognised tertiary institution.

Desirable Requirements:—To successfully undertake the duties of this position it is desirable that you have extensive scientific expertise in matters relating to atmospheric dispersion modelling as well as a current motor vehicle drive's licence.

Enquiries to Bob Hyde, Air Specialist for information regarding the position, phone (03) 6233 6206 or email Bob. Hyde@environment.tas.gov.au. For a copy of the Statement of Duties contact, Elaine Adams, phone (03) 6233 3373, email Elaine.Adams@environment.tas.gov.au.

Applications to address the selection criteria as outlined in the Statement of Duties, quote vacancy number and be addressed to Sallyanne Fisher, Human Resources, Department of Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts, G.P.O. Box 771, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5914, fax (03) 6233 5907, email applications@depha.tas.gov.au.

ENVIRONMENT, PARKS, HERITAGE AND THE ARTS

CORPORATE SERVICES

Systems Support Officer (705983).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$53,188-\$55,020 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 6.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—The provision of a high standard, customer responsive Financial Management Information System for the Department and the maintenance of a high level of user understanding of the system and its capabilities.

Enquiries to Maxine Stammers, Financial Systems Analyst, for a copy of the Statement of Duties or further information about the position, phone (03) 6233 5841, email Maxine. Stammers@depha.tas.gov.au. Applications to address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties, quote position number and be addressed to, SallyAnne Fisher, Human Resources, Department of Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts, G.P.O. Box 771, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 5914, fax (03) 6233 5907, email applications@depha.tas.gov.au.

ENVIRONMENT, PARKS, HERITAGE AND THE ARTS

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

Media Manager (706275).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$76,763 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 10.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—To manage all departmental media communications by providing specialist support to Corporate Communications in the Office of the Secretary and an accurate quality assurance service to Departmental information including multimedia sources.

Desirable Requirements:—To successfully perform the duties of this position it is highly desirable that you hold relevant tertiary qualifications, along with a current Driver's licence.

Enquiries to Moya Fyfe, Manager Corporate Communications, phone (03) 6233 8583, email moya.fyfe@ depha.tas.gov.au. For a copy of the Statement of Duties please contact, Kristy Robinson, Administrative assistant, phone (03) 6233 5512, email kristy.robinson@depha.tas.gov.au.

Applications to address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties, quote position number and be addressed to, Sallyanne Fisher, Human Resources, Department of Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts, G.P.O. Box 771, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 5914, fax (03) 6233 5907, email applications@depha.tas.gov.au.

ENVIRONMENT, PARKS, HERITAGE AND THE ARTS

PARKS AND WILDLIFE SERVICE

Operations and Performance

Northern Region

Field Officer (700513).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$34,648-\$35,933 per annum.

Parks and Wildlife Service Agreement 1996, Level 1.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Narawntapu National Park.

Duties:—To assist with the day-to-day operations and project activities, in particular of a minor construction or maintenance nature, associated with the management of parks and reserves.

Desirable Requirements:—To successfully perform the duties of this position it is desirable that you have a current St Johns Workplace Level 2 First Aid Certificate or equivalent and a current driver's licence. Accreditation in fire suppression and fire management procedures and law enforcement training would be an advantage.

Enquiries to Anthony Timmerman, A/Ranger In Charge, for more information about the position, phone (03) 6428 6277, email Anthony.Timmerman@parks.tas.gov.au or Rowena Lundie, for a copy of the Statement of Duties, phone (03) 6336 5267, email Rowena.Lundie@parks.tas.gov.au. Applications to address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties, quote position number, and be addressed to Sallyanne Fisher, Department of Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts, G.P.O. Box 771, Hobart. Tas 7001, phone (03) 6233 5914, fax (03) 6233 5907, email applications@depha.tas.gov.au.

ENVIRONMENT, PARKS, HERITAGE AND THE ARTS

PARKS AND WILDLIFE SERVICE

Operations and Performance

Northern Region

Ranger in Charge (330898).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$45,854-\$47,675 per annum.

Parks and Wildlife Service Agreement 1996, Level 4.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Mersey Field Centre.

Allowance:—In addition a loading of 31% under the Parks and Wildlife Industrial Agreement is payable to employees who meet the allowance conditions required by the Agreement. Total salary if meeting the conditions would be \$60,068.74-\$62,454.25.

Duties:—Assist the Parks and Reserves Manager in managing, maintaining and protecting of areas under the jurisdiction of the Department, including departmental assets, bio and geo diversity, historic and Aboriginal heritage within the Region.

Essential Requirements:—A current motor vehicle driver's licence Workplace Level 2 First Aid Certificate or the ability to acquire prior to appointment.

Desirable Requirements:—To successfully perform the duties of this position it is desirable that you have progress towards a Diploma of Environmental and Cultural Resources (Park Management) or equivalent qualification from a recognised tertiary institution.

Enquiries to Chris Emms, Parks and Reserves Manager, GWT/Mersey, for more information about the position, phone (03) 6336 5396, email Chris.Emms@parks.tas.gov.au or Rowena Lundie, for a copy of the Statement of Duties, phone (03) 6336 5267, email Rowena.Lundie@parks.tas.gov.au.

Applications to address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties, quote position number, and be addressed to Sallyanne Fisher, Department of Environment, Parks, Heritage and the Arts, G.P.O. Box 771, Hobart, Tas 7001, phone (03) 6233 5914, fax (03) 6233 5907, email applications@depha.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Acute Health Services

Acute Care Strategies and Reform

Policy Officer (517950 and 517949).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$63,340-\$66,962 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 8.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—The Policy Officer will support the Manager, Intergovernmental Relations in the development, planning and implementation of programmes and policy initiatives as required, including the provision of high-level advice to the Manager, Intergovernmental Relations and to the Director Health Policy. This position will also contribute to reforming policy and strategic issues within the Health Policy unit. Desirable Requirements:—Demonstrated ability to undertake policy and service development, analysis and review, research and evaluation. Project and change management skills including leadership, planning and management of risk, resources, interpersonal relations and time management. Demonstrated ability to prepare, present and evaluate reports and submissions and negotiate the recommendations at senior management levels.

Enquiries to Julie Crowe, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6233 8082, email julie.crowe@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Recruitment Services, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Acute Health Services

Launceston General Hospital

Administrative Assistant (504636).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$38,464-\$41,681 pro rata.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 3.

Permanent part-time day work, working 45.6 hours per fortnight.

Location:---Womens and Childrens Services-Outpatient Department.

Duties:—Provide an efficient administrative and clerical support service to the Nurse Unit Manager and other clinical staff in the Outpatient Department of Womens and Children Service. Act as the Outpatient Departments receptionist.

Desirable Requirements:—Within a health service delivery environment, a sound knowledge and experience of clerical/ reception duties, together with a sound knowledge and experience in the utilisation of office management software and equipment. Effective interpersonal and communication skills, including the ability to liaise effectively with team members and in the provision of reception services to patients attending the Outpatient Department. An ability to exercise initiative; judgement, confidentiality and discretion, and to work effectively within a team environment. Ability to enter data accurately and rapidly onto a computerised system with knowledge of medical terminology and a patient information system module an advantage.

Enquiries to Janette Tonks, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6348990, email janette.tonks@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

Launceston General Hospital

Clerical Officer (Department of Emergency Medicine) (504426).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$43,431–\$47,038 pro rata.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 4.

Permanent part-time shift work, working 28 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Medicine-Department of Emergency Medicine.

Duties:—To provide an effective and efficient clerical and reception support to both medical and nursing staff in the direct patient contact area of the Emergency Department.

Desirable Requirements:-High level of communication skills with the ability to liaise effectively with all levels of professional staff within and outside the hospital, together with a proven ability to maintain confidentiality and communicate directly with patients in a tactful and diplomatic manner. Experience in the provision of clerical and administrative services in a health care setting together with the ability to acquire knowledge of hospital funding sources including revenue raising procedures. An understanding of medical terminology and patient information management systems. Experience in the use of data base software applications with the ability to acquire a through working knowledge of hospital applications, including EDIS, CSC Patient Management modules and general office software, together with rapid accurate data entry skills. Ability to be flexible and work effectively as part of a team in a busy demanding work environment, together with well developed time management skills.

Enquiries to Maree Dakin, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 63487392, email maree.dakin@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Acute Health Services

Launceston General Hospital

Enrolled Nurse EBA (517568).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$44,751-\$46,010 pro rata.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Enrolled Nurse, Level 2.

Permanent part-time shift worker (fully rotational), working 66 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Medicine, Ward 6D.

Duties:—In accordance with Agency policies and legal requirements, the Enrolled Nurse delivers direct patient/client care of a prescribed recurrent nature under the supervision of a Registered Nurse.

Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practice as a Medication Endorsed Enrolled Nurse in Tasmania.

Enquiries to Mr Kerry Leonard, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6348 7329, email kerry.leonard@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Acute Health Services

Launceston General Hospital

Senior Specialist Radiographer, MRI (517829).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$75,155-\$83,123 per annum.

Tasmanian Public Sector Allied Health Professionals Industrial Agreement 2005, Allied Health Professional Level 4.

Permanent full-time day worker.

Location:—Clinical Services, Radiology.

Duties:—To be the senior specialist radiographer for MRI, providing expert advice and fostering the continued development and improvement of the service. To provide safe and compassionate patient care founded on excellence in: practice, teaching and research, respect and inclusive leadership.

Essential Requirements:—Entitled to be granted registration in Tasmania by the Medical Radiation Science Professionals Registration Board (MRSPRB).

Enquiries to Garth Faulkner, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6348 7085, email garth.faulkner@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

Launceston General Hospital

Specialist Radiographer, MRI (517831).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$65,522-\$75,155 per annum.

Tasmanian Public Sector Allied Health Professionals Industrial Agreement 2005, Allied Health Professional, Level 3.

Permanent full-time day worker.

Location:-Clinical Services, Radiology.

Duties:—Responsible for performing radiographic imaging examinations, procedures and specialised MRI procedures and associated administrative tasks.

Essential Requirements:—Entitled to be granted registration in Tasmania by the Medical Radiation Science Professionals Registration Board (MRSPRB).

Enquiries to Garth Faulkner, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6348 7085, email garth.faulkner@ dhhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

North West Regional Hospital

Clinical Coder (517921).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$43,431-\$47,038 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 4.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:-Corporate Services, PIMS.

Duties:—To provide accurate and timely coding of diagnoses and procedure data in accordance with Australian National Guidelines, using International Classification of Diseases, 10th Revision, Australian Modification (ICD-10-AM). Maintain a computerised morbidity indexing system necessary for allocation of DRGs and cost weights, and assist with statistical data for management, clinical research and financial planning.

Desirable Requirements:—Successful completion of a relevant course in Medical Terminology and ICD Coding as recognised by the Health Information Management association of Australia. Sound knowledge of the International Classification of Diseases Revision 10 Australian Modification (ICD 10 AM), medical terminology, anatomy, physiology, DRG assignment and Casemix allocation. The ability to liaise with professional staff at all levels together with highly developed written and verbal communication skills. Well developed analytical and problem solving skills together with the ability to complete tasks in a timely and accurate manner.

Enquiries to Geraldine Hanigan, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 64306527, email geraldine. hanigan@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

North West Regional Hospital

Cook (501954).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$38,464 pro rata.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Operational Stream, Level 7.

Permanent part-time shift worker, working 60 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Corporate Services, Physical Resources.

Duties:—To prepare and produce all food and nutritional requirements for patients and staff at the North West Regional Hospital, delivered meal recipients and satellite divisions.

Desirable Requirements:—Capable of following production sheets, recipes and cook fresh procedures. Previous experience in cooking operations together with relevant trade qualifications in cookery. Ability to maintain and understand the importance of a high standard of personal cleanliness, hygiene and punctuality. Demonstrated ability to be adaptable to change in the work environment.

Enquiries to Andrew Groves, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6430 6512, email andrew. groves@dhhs.tas.gov.au. You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

North West Regional Hospital

Domestic Services Officer (501968).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$32,898-\$33,620 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Operational Stream, Level 3.

Permanent full-time shift worker (fully rotational).

Location:-Corporate Services, Physical Resources.

Duties:—To provide an efficient, safe cleaning service in the wards, offices and residences of the hospital complex. To provide infection control cleaning to a level that will minimise spread of infection in the hospital.

Desirable Requirements:—The ability to use and control various items of industrial cleaning equipment, safely and efficiently. A working knowledge in the use of cleaning chemicals or the ability to acquire same. An awareness of universal precautions and all infection control policies, protocols and procedures relating to cleaning, or the ability to acquire it.

Enquiries to Andrew Groves, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 64306512, email andrew.groves@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

Royal Hobart Hospital

Clinical Facilitator ACCESS RHH (517410).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$75,155-\$83,123 per annum.

Tasmanian Public Sector Allied Health Professionals Industrial Agreement 2005, Allied Health Professional, Level 4.

Fixed-term full-time day work, commencing as soon as possible until December 2009.

Location:-Executive Director of Nursing, Administration, Roval Hobart Hospital.

Duties:—Within a tertiary Hospital setting and in accordance with Agency policy and legal requirements provide high level leadership and facilitation for clinical redesign programmes (ACCESS RHH) within the Royal Hobart Hospital (RHH). Responsible for the development of all project documentation and for leading multidisciplinary groups to implement service improvements, including undertaking research, preparing reports and briefing papers, and providing recommendations to RHH Executive on ACCESS RHH. Responsible for the co-ordination and provision of support and education programmes for ACCESS RHH, in accordance with organisational policies and professional codes of conduct. Develop effective linkages with professional staff within the agency, and key external stakeholders including professional bodies, universities and non-government organisations in relation to redesign programmes.

Essential Requirements:-Satisfactory completion of an appropriate course of study at a recognised tertiary institution.

Enquiries to Susan Price, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6222 7885, email susan.price@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online at www.jobs.tas.gov. au or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES Royal Hobart Hospital

Clinical Nurse Consultant, DCCM (508812).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$69,869-\$74,792 per annum.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 3.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:-Clinical Services-Medicine-Critical Care Medicine, Royal Hobart Hospital.

Duties:-The Clinical Nurse Consultant (CNC) provides clinical leadership and management in a multi disciplinary team within the department, ensuring the delivery of high quality patient care. Identify the clinical educational needs of staff within the Department of Critical Care Medicine (DCCM), providing direction and assistance in enabling knowledge and skills to be developed and enhanced. This is performed in conjunction with the Clinical Nurse Educators. In conjunction with the Nurse Unit Manager (NUM) develop and promote the efficient and effective provision of care based on best practice clinical and organisational principles. Support and promote an environment that fosters teaching, quality improvement and research activities within the department.

Essential Requirements:--Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

Enquiries to Felicity Geeves, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6222 8856, email felicity.geeves@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.



Permanent full-time daywork.

Location:-Royal Hobart Hospital.

Duties:-In a multi skilled environment, provid and external clients with a professional and effici vice including switchboard, online directory and gep ception duties for patients, visitors and staff of the Hop

Desirable Requirements:-A thorop owledge of the operations of a large intelligent p and attendant console, or the demonstrated capacity in that knowledge. services provided by TASINET knowledge. Demonstrated car and o co at all levels and to handle and confidentiality with clients. Enquiries to An network and support ability to acquire such e situations with diplomacy res from external and internal

y, Department of Health and Human 22 7999, email anne.carey@dhhs.tas. Services, phone gov.au.

araged to apply on line (below) or forward You and y application quoting the vacancy number to: your hy . Orga hal Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, nt of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, D Tasmania, 7001

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

Royal Hobart Hospital

Project Officer, Maternity (517527).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$69,869-\$74,792 per annum.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 3.

Fixed-term part-time day work (40 hours per fortnight), commencing as soon as possible until 11 January 2009.

Location:-Womens and Childrens Services, Maternity Unit, Royal Hobart Hospital.

Duties:-Support and co-ordinate the development of major projects related to the Midwifery Advisory Group in order to ensure the successful completion of the identified projects. Collaborate with the Steering Group and related working parties to develop and implement relevant and required policies, procedures and protocols, and documentation related to the project. The provision of a central communication and liaison role between all stakeholders. Maintain a close working relationship in liaison with the Steering Group, Working Parties and key stakeholders. Support the management of the project, facilitation of project outcomes and provision of assistance to resolve departmental related issues that may result from the evolution of the project.

Essential Requirements:---Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

Highly Desirable:-Authorisation to practice as a Midwife.

Enquiries to Julie Viecieli, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6222 8766, email julie.viecieli@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online at www.jobs.tas.gov. au or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart, Tasmania 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Acute Health Services

Royal Hobart Hospital

Royal Hobart Hospital, New Royal Project Officer (517835).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$76,007 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 10.

Fixed-term full-time day worker, commencing as soon as possible for a period of 12 months.

Location:—Corporate and Support Services, Finance and Administrative Services, Royal Hobart Hospital.

Duties:—Within a tertiary Hospital setting and in accordance with Agency directions, policy, professional and legal requirements, provide high level management and co-ordination skills for the design of the new Royal Hobart Hospital (RHH). In liaison with those appointed to RHH New Royal Project, support and co-ordinate the successful completion of the New RHH Redevelopment Project. Ensure timely and effective communication and executive support for the New Royal Executive Oversight Committee, Working Parties and key stakeholders.

Desirable Requirements:—Extensive knowledge and experience in project management including a sound understanding of project management principles. High level management, co-ordination and organizational skills. A clear understanding of internal departmental policies and procedures and an appreciation of the complex service delivery environment in which the RHH operates. Proven strategic, conceptual and analytical skills, together with the ability to plan and prioritise complex and diverse activities in a dynamic multi-disciplinary environment. Proven ability to work with a diverse range of professional groups. High level of interpersonal skills including negotiation, communication and conflict resolution skills with a demonstrated ability to represent the Hospital externally.

Enquiries to Andrew George-Gamlyn, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6222 8258, email andrew. george-gamlyn@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

Royal Hobart Hospital

Staff Specialist, Psychiatry (512634).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-To be negotiated.

Salaried Medical Practitioners Industrial Agreement 2006, Specialist Medical Practitioner Level I-IV (Salary commensurate with qualifications and experience).

Permanent full-time day worker.

Location:—Clinical Services, Medicine, Psychiatry, Royal Hobart Hospital.

Description:—Applications are invited for the position of a Staff Specialist Psychiatrist in the Department of Psychological Medicine at the Royal Hobart Hospital and Mental Health Services. This is a permanent full-time position commencing in July 2008. The Royal Hobart hospital is a 350 bed tertiary referral hospital for the state of Tasmania and a teaching hospital associated with the University of Tasmania Medical School. The position will provide psychiatric services for the Royal Hobart Hospital inpatients and Community Mental Health inpatients and outpatients. The position is flexible regarding the successful applicants wishes about the type of clinical work that will be performed. While direct clinical contact is the main focus, research, administrative psychiatry and teaching are also encouraged and could be incorporated into the role. Hobart offers the unique opportunity to combine a fantastic lifestyle with a challenging and interesting spectrum of work.

Duties:—Provide clinical services of the highest possible standard to patients and their families. Actively pursue improved outcomes for patients by participating in teaching and research relevant to psychiatry.

Essential Requirements:—A medical practitioner who is registered under the provisions of the Medical Practitioners Registration Act 1996 and who holds a qualification recognised as a specialist medical qualification in accordance with the provisions of the Commonwealth/State Agreement on Mutual Recognition, which is relevant to his/her appointment.

Enquiries to Dr Milford McArthur, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6222 8804, email milford. mcarthur@dhhs.tas.gov.au or Trizia Cangelosi, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6222 7177, email trizia.cangelosi@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

Royal Hobart Hospital

Support Services Officer (517942).

Applications Close:—Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$34,812-\$35,533 pro rata.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Operational Stream, Level 5.

Permanent part-time day work for 24 hrs per fortnight.

Location:-Royal Hobart Hospital.

Duties:—To provide support services for the effective operation of the Day Procedure Unit/Perioperative Services. To maintain a co-operative attitude towards assisting other members of the Department to complete tasks and perform as a team.

Desirable Requirements:—Demonstrated ability to maintain the cleanliness of equipment and the environment according to infection control principles. Proven ability to work in a team environment. Demonstrated ability to monitor equipment/ stores levels and initiate appropriate action.

Enquiries to Gina Cook, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6222 7880, email gina.cook@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Recruitment Services, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

ACUTE HEALTH SERVICES

Tasmanian Ambulance Service

Executive Assistant (510546).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$43,431-\$47,038 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 4.

Permanent full-time day worker.

Location:-Directorate, Tasmanian Ambulance Service.

Duties:—Manage the efficient operation of the office of the Chief Executive Officer (CEO), Tasmanian Ambulance Service, Health Services Group. This will include the provision of administrative, clerical, reception, and secretarial support. Co-ordinate the preparation of complex and confidential documentation, including background notes and matters relating to Ministerial and Question Time Briefs and other activities relating to ambulance operations. Develop systems and protocols, which ensure an efficient flow of information to and from the Office of the CEO.

Desirable Requirements:—Sound knowledge of contemporary office management practices and administrative skills. Demonstrated organisational and self management skills with the ability to meet concurrent deadlines with a high degree of accuracy within a busy office environment. High level interpersonal, written and verbal communication skills to effectively liaise with Agency Staff, other emergency organisations as well as clients in a sensitive and confidential manner.

Enquiries to Grant Lennox, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 62308580, email grant.lennox@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Oral Health

Dental Attendant (501317).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$36,936-\$37,478 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Operational Stream, Level 6.

Permanent full-time day work (part-time hours considered).

Location:-Southern Region.

Duties:—Assist the Dental Clinician by providing a range of support including clinical chairside assistance, administrative and clerical activities, and sterilisation and infection control practices. Take a lead role in training, assisting and orientating less experienced staff.

Desirable Requirements:—Expertise in, and significant knowledge of, Dental Attendant's clinical procedures, including current infection control practices, with a knowledge of current NHMRC Infection Control guidelines, OHS guidelines and appropriate legislation.

Ability to communicate effectively and work efficiently with members of the dental professions, clients and members of the public. Knowledge of Oral Health Service procedures, techniques and policies or the ability to quickly acquire such.

Enquiries to Sarah Pepper, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6214 5472, email sarah.pepper@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online at www.jobs.tas.gov. au or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact person.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Oral Health

Dental Prosthetist (501299).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$52,481-\$56,100 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Technical Stream, Level 4.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:—Oral Health Services South.

Please Note: Classification currently under review and salary increase anticipated.

Duties:—Provide comprehensive care of clients in the specialised field of dental prosthetics in accordance with the Dental Prosthetists Registration Act.

Essential Requirements:—Eligible for registration as a Dental Prosthetist in Tasmania with the Dental Prosthetists' Registration Board.

Enquiries to Carolynne Smith, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6214 5462, email carolynne. smith@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online at www.jobs.tas.gov. au or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact person.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Oral Health

Executive Support Officer (514229).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$43,431-\$47,038 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 4.

Permanent full-time day work (part-time hours considered).

Location:—Northern Region.

Duties:—Provide high level executive assistance and administrative support to facilitate the efficient and effective management of the office of the Clinical Director. Contribute to administrative and project support for a Statewide approach to clinical matters within the Quality and Clinical Standards Unit.

Desirable Requirements:—Provide high level executive assistance and administrative support to facilitate the efficient

and effective management of the office of the Clinical Director.

Contribute to administrative and project support for a Statewide approach to clinical matters within the Quality and Clinical Standards Unit.

Enquiries to Jenny Kitchener, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6214 5426, email jenny. kitchener@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online at www.jobs.tas.gov. au or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact person.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Population Health

Cancer Screening and Control Service

Specialist Radiographer (513065).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$65,522-\$75,155 per annum.

Tasmanian Public Sector Allied Health Professionals Industrial Agreement 2005, Allied Health Professional, Level 3.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:--Mobile Unit North West with other statewide travel.

Duties:—Responsible for performing screening mammography and further assessment imaging as required at Mobile screening unit site locations.

Essential Requirements:—Entitled to be granted registration in Tasmania by the Medical Radiation Science Professionals Registration Board (MRSPRB).

Enquiries to Jenny Huntley, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6216 4458, email jenny.huntley@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart, Tasmania 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Population Health

Public and Environmental Health Service

Senior Pharmacist (501067).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$75,155-\$83,123 per annum.

Tasmanian Public Sector Allied Health Professionals Industrial Agreement 2005, Allied Health Professional, Level 4.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:—34 Davey Street, Hobart.

Duties:—To perform a wide range of regulatory tasks requiring professional judgement and discretion in relation

to the safe manufacture, distribution and use of drugs of dependence, scheduled substances and products for therapeutic use.

Essential Requirements:—Entitled to be granted registration by the Pharmacy Board of Tasmania.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Jim Galloway, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6233 6471, email james. galloway@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online at www.jobs.tas.gov. au or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact person.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

North

Director of Nursing (505914).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$86,282 per annum.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 5 Grade 2.

Permanent full-time daywork.

Location:-North East Soldiers Memorial Hospital, Scottsdale.

Duties:-Manage a range of community and hospital based services provided from the relevant site, including the management of human, financial and material resources and undertaking a leadership role in ensuring that clinical practice is in accordance with Agency performance objectives and community expectations.Facilitate the development and maintenance of strong communication links within the Agency and other government and non government agencies, community health service providers and other key groups and consumers regarding health service priorities. In collaboration with the Safety and Quality Unit and Area Management develop and implement ongoing quality improvement and client safety programmes. as part of a senior clinical practice management group, contribute to broader clinical management and service delivery issues, including policy review and the development of strategies to meet current and future service priorities.

Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Sophie Legge, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6336 4140, email sophie.legge@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply on line (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart Tasmania, 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

North

Registered Nurse (504539).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$43,859-\$58,704 per annum.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 1.

Fixed-term full-time shiftwork, commencing as soon as possible to 31 January 2009.

Location:--North East Soldiers Memorial Hospital, Scottsdale.

Duties:—Strengthen health outcomes through nursing by provision of quality, clinically appropriate nursing care in partnership with clients and their families and other health professionals.

Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Maureen Nichols, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6352 5523, email maureen. nichols@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply on line (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart Tasmania, 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

North

Registered Nurse (Relief) (505888).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$43,859-\$58,704 pro rata.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 1.

Fixed-term casual shiftwork, hours as and when required, commencing as soon as possible for a period of 2 years.

Location:-George Town Hospital and Community Centre.

Duties:—Strengthen health outcomes through nursing by provision of quality, clinically appropriate nursing care in partnership with clients and their families and other health professionals. Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Beth Smith, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6380 3620, email beth.smith@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply on line (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart Tasmania, 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

North West

Home Help (502727).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$34,059-\$34,606 pro rata.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Operational Stream, Level 4.

Fixed-term casual shiftwork, hours as and when required, commencing as soon as possible for a period of 2 years.

Location:-Devonport Community Health Centre.

Duties:—Within a primary health care framework the Home Help staff will function effectively as a member of a health team concerned with the care of an individual and family unit within the community.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Jacky Taylor, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6421 7700, email jacky.taylor@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply on line (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart Tasmania, 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

Palliative Care

Clinical Nurse (506923).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$60,828-\$65,071 pro rata.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 2.

Fixed-term part-time day worker (with oncall) working 60.8 hours per fortnight, commencing as soon as possible until 29 March 2009.

Location:-John L Grove Centre, Launceston.

Duties:—In accordance with Agency policy and legal requirements, the Clinical Nurse assists with planning, co-ordinating and evaluation of service provision to palliative care clients and their families/carers. Collaborates with other members of the health care team to ensure the delivery of high quality health care. The nursing practice will reflect a specialist interdisciplinary approach.

Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

Enquiries to Pat Wrigley, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6336 4128, email pat.wrigley@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart, Tasmania 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

Planning and Performance Unit

ADON, Workforce Development (517871).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$80,978 per annum.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 4 Grade 1.

Permanent full-time daywork.

Location:--Planning and Performance Unit, Hobart, Launceston or Burnie.

Duties:-The ADON Workforce Development will as part of the Safety and Quality Unit, Primary Health and in accordance with primary health care principles, Agency policy and direction, legal requirements and professional competencies: Provide leadership and develop partnerships with key stakeholders to facilitate the development of nurse practitioners within Primary Health. Develop, establish, maintain and evaluate a nursing workforce development programme for Primary Health that is premised on Agency workforce development principles and Tasmania's Health Plan (Primary Health Services Plan) directions and principles. The Programme will involve: a core training programme. appropriate additional skills/competency packages and Clinical speciality secondment programmes to ensure patient safety and quality of care and respond to identified clinical risks. frameworks for expanded and extended scope of nursing practice, development of clinical practice models, and team models of care. student/graduate/ transition staff support programmes. succession planning and development of professional development programmes to enhance leadership and management capacity. The Primary Health Nursing workforce includes Certificate 3 care workers, Enrolled Nurses, Registered Nurses and Nurse Practitioners.

Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

Enquiries to Gina Butler, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6336 5491, email gina.butler@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply on line (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart Tasmania, 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

South

Cook (506168).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$34,812-\$35,533 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Operational Stream, Level 5.

Permanent part-time shift work, working 48 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Midlands Multi Purpose Centre.

Duties:—To provide a high standard of food service to all customers including the preparation, cooking and serving of meals. To conduct relevant audits within the kitchen/catering environment as per food safety plan, continuous quality improvement programme and legislative requirements.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Julie Cooper, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6254 5033, email julie.cooper@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart, Tasmania 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

South

Cook/Domestic (510409).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$34,812-\$35,533 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Operational Stream, Level 5.

Fixed-term full-time shift work, commencing as soon as possible until 31 December 2008.

Location:—Ouse District Hospital.

Duties:—Undertake general catering, cleaning, laundry and other domestic tasks as directed.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Sandy Carmichael, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6287 1354, email sandy. carmichael@dhhs.tas.gov.au. You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart, Tasmania 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES

Primary Health

South

Registered Nurse (506284).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$43,859-\$58,704 per annum.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Registered Nurse, Level 1.

Fixed-term full-time shift work commencing as soon as possible until 31 December 2008.

Location:-Ouse District Hospital.

Duties:—Strengthen health outcomes through nursing by provision of quality, clinically appropriate nursing care in partnership with clients and their families and other health professionals.

Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Sandy Carmichael, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6287 1354, email sandy. carmichael@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart, Tasmania 7001.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

HUMAN SERVICES

Children and Family Services North West Area Child Protection

Child Protection Worker—2 Vacancies.

Applications Close:—Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$42,638-\$68,410 per annum.

Tasmanian Public Sector Allied Health Professionals Industrial Agreement 2005, Allied Health Professional, Level 1-2.

Vacancy No. 501695.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:-Child Protection, North West.

Vacancy No. 515686.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:-Child Protection, North West.

Duties:—As a member of Child and Family Services the Child Protection Worker is responsible for the safety and wellbeing of children and young persons. The Child Protection Worker is responsible for the provision of assessment, advice and referral services, case management services and placements outside the child/young person's home. The role of the Child Protection Worker is to provide professional services in accordance with legislation, practice guidelines, policies and procedures and by applying professional judgment to ensure that services are delivered in the best interest of the child/ young person and their family.

Essential Requirements:—A Bachelor of Social Work or a Diploma of Community Welfare Work or other tertiary qualifications at Diploma or above level which include units of study in case management/casework practice and supervised practical work placements in relevant fields.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Selina McGuire, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6434 7202, email selina. mcguire@dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

HUMAN SERVICES

Children and Family Services

South East Area

Child Health and Parenting Services

Child and Family Health Nurse—3 Vacancies.

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$54,463-\$65,071 per annum.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Community FCH Nurse.

Vacancy No. 500947.

Permanent full-time day work (part-time may be considered).

Location:-Child Health and Parenting Services, South East.

Vacancy No. 500944.

Permanent part-time day work, 38 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Child Health and Parenting Services, South East.

Vacancy No. 500933.

- Fixed-term casual day work, hours as and when required, commencing as soon as possible for a period of 12 months.
- Location:-Child Health and Parenting Services, South East.

Duties:—Within a Primary Health Care framework and in accordance with the philosophy of Child Health and Parenting Service, Agency policy and legal requirements, the Child and Family Health Nurse will: provide assessment, care and support to individuals/groups; undertake all aspects of early identification and early intervention activities; and participate in community development and health promotion activities. Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania. A current drivers licence.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Gwenyth Gray, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6230 7874, email gwenyth.gray@ dhhs.tas.gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

HUMAN SERVICES Children and Family Services South East Area Child Health and Parenting Services

Child and Family Health Nurse, Nurse Home Visitor— 3 Vacancies.

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$54,463-\$65,071 pro rata.

Nurses (TPS) Award, Community FCH Nurse.

Vacancy No. 516580.

Permanent part-time day work, 38 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Child Health and Parenting Service, South West.

Vacancy No. 516581.

Permanent part-time day work, 45.6 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Child Health and Parenting Service, South East.

Vacancy No. 516581.

Permanent part-time day work, 45.6 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Child Health and Parenting Service, South East.

Duties:—Within a Primary Health Care framework and in accordance with the philosophy of Child Health and Parenting Service, Agency policy and legal requirements, the Child and Family Health Nurse Home Visitor will: provide assessment, care and support to individuals/groups; undertake aspects of early identification and early intervention activities within the structured home visit programme.

Essential Requirements:—Must provide current practising certificate(s) as evidence of a right to practise as a Registered Nurse in Tasmania. A current drivers licence.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Judy Austen, (South West), Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6230 7865, email judith.austen@dhhs.tas.gov.au or Gwen Gray, (South East), Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6230 7874, email gwenyth.gray@dhhs.tas.gov.au. You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Organisational Design and Recruitment, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

HUMAN SERVICES

Disability Services

Project Manager, Young People in Residential Aged Care Programme (517346).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$63,340-\$66,962 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 8.

Fixed-term full-time day work commencing 07 Jul 2008 until 06 January 2010.

Location:-Disability Services, Hobart.

Duties:—To deliver on the commitments of the Tasmanian Government and Commonwealth of Australia's Bilateral Agreement in Relation to helping Younger People with Disability in Residential Aged Care. To manage and co-ordinate the development and implementation of the Young People in Residential Aged Care project in Tasmania, including relevant frameworks and policies in the areas of information management, data collection and project management and service development.

Desirable Requirements:—Demonstrated high level project management skills including the ability to undertake project development, analysis and review; co-ordinate service development activities; provide planning advice and monitor, measure and report on performance. Knowledge and experience of client assessment and service delivery practices, processes and techniques applicable to the delivery of services to people with a disability, or capacity to acquire relevant knowledge. Sound knowledge and understanding of contemporary management principles, including management of physical, financial and human resources.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check in the following areas—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug offences and crimes involving dishonesty. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Enquiries to Annie Curtis, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 6230 7537., email annie.curtis@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Recruitment Services, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001. Please do not send applications to the contact.

Better health and quality of life around Tasmania. Visit us at www.dhhs.tas.gov.au.

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

SHARED SERVICES

Human Resources

HRS, Client Services Officer (511778).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$38,464-\$41,681 per annum.

Community and Health Services (Public Sector) Award, Administrative and Clerical Stream, Level 3.

Permanent full-time day work.

Location:-North.

Duties:—As a member of Human Resource Services, provide efficient and effective administrative support and assistance including the performance of duties relating to routine processing within the Agency's Human Resource Information System, and the maintenance of records, information systems and databases.

Desirable Requirements:—Ability to perform administrative and clerical duties with accuracy and precision. Well developed computer skills including demonstrable competency in the use of word processing, spreadsheet and database packages. Ability to maintain confidentiality, solve problems, together with the ability to deal with managers and staff at all levels with tact and diplomacy.

Enquiries to Heath Titley, Department of Health and Human Services, phone (03) 63365507, email heath.titley@dhhs.tas. gov.au.

You are encouraged to apply online (below) or forward your hard copy application quoting the vacancy number to: Recruitment Services, Human Resources, Department of Health and Human Services, G.P.O. Box 125, Hobart 7001.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

LAND TRANSPORT SAFETY

Registration and Licensing Branch

Assistant Manager, Driver Testing (372156).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$53,188-\$55,020 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 6.

Permanent full-time 73.5 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Manage the day to day driver testing programme in the Southern Region, including rostering of testing officers, managing the client booking system, auditing of driver testing processes and other complex driver testing issues.

Essential Requirements:-A current full car driver's licence.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted:—conviction check for: crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious traffic offences, traffic offences which have resulted in suspension or disqualification in the previous two years.

Desirable Requirements:—Certificate IV in Workplace Training and assessment or equivalent qualification.

Enquiries to Richard Fowler, Manager Registration and Licensing, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6233 5284, email richard.fowler@dier.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5272, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@ dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

LAND TRANSPORT SAFETY

Registration and Licensing Branch

Assistant Manager, Driver Testing (372158).

Applications Close:—Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$53,188-\$55,020 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 6.

Permanent full-time 73.5 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Launceston.

Duties:—Manage the day to day driver testing programme in the Northern Region, including rostering of testing officers, managing the client booking system, auditing of driver testing processes and other complex driver testing issues.

Essential Requirements:-A current full car driver's licence.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted:—conviction check for: crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious traffic offences, traffic offences which have resulted in suspension or disqualification in the previous two years.

Desirable Requirements:—Certificate IV in Workplace Training and assessment or equivalent qualification.

Enquiries to Richard Fowler, Manager Registration and Licensing, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6233 5284, email richard.fowler@dier.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5272, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@ dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

LAND TRANSPORT SAFETY

Registration and Licensing Branch

Senior Application Support Officer (371672).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$55,020-\$60,476 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Computer Systems Officer Level 2 (A and C), Level 6-7).

Permanent full-time 73.5 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Co-ordinate the further development maintenance and testing of interfaces and subsidiary applications of the Motor Registry System (MRS).

Desirable Requirements:—Relevant tertiary qualifications or progress thereto is desirable.

Enquiries to John Mason, Manager Applications and Information, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6233 3852, email john.mason@dier.tas. gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5272, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@ dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

LAND TRANSPORT SAFETY

Vehicle Operations

Transport Inspector (371483).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$53,188-\$55,020 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 6.

Permanent full-time 73.5 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Launceston.

Duties:—To perform education, compliance, enforcement duties and inspect vehicles in the application of traffic law in accordance with Departmental operating policies and procedures.

Essential Requirements:—A Current Driver's Licence. The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking

up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug related offences, crimes involving dishonesty and serious traffic offences Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment.

Desirable Requirements:—Trade certificate in automotive mechanic or a relevant related field or Extensive Enforcement experience.

Enquiries to Paul Olendrowsky, Manager Transport Compliance, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6336 2633, email paul.olendrowsky@ dier.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5272, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@ dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

LAND TRANSPORT SAFETY

Vehicle Operations

Transport Inspector (371926).

Applications Close:—Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$53,188-\$55,020 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 6.

Permanent full-time 73.5 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Burnie.

Duties:—To perform education, compliance, enforcement duties and inspect vehicles in the application of traffic law in accordance with Departmental operating policies and procedures.

Essential Requirements:—A Current Driver's Licence. The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug related offences, crimes involving dishonesty and serious traffic offences Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment.

Desirable Requirements:—Trade certificate in automotive mechanic or a relevant related field or Extensive Enforcement experience.

Enquiries to Paul Olendrowsky, Manager Transport Compliance, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6336 2633, email paul.olendrowsky@ dier.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5272, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@ dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

LAND TRANSPORT SAFETY

Rail Safety

Principal Policy Advisor (371783).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$71,326-\$73,143 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 9.

Fixed-term part-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Contribute toward the successful implementation of rail safety reforms in Tasmania by providing key policy advice, and leading the development of legislative drafting instructions.

Desirable Requirements:—A tertiary qualification in law or a relevant discipline.

Enquiries to Craig Hoey, Manager Rail Safety, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6233 2461, email craig.hoey@dier.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, Tasmania 7001, phone (03) 6233 2077, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

LAND TRANSPORT SAFETY

Rail Safety

Senior Policy Officer (372160).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$64,096–\$67,714 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 8.

Fixed-term full-time 73.5 hours per fortnight for 18 months. Location:—Hobart.

Duties:—Contribute toward the successful implementation of rail safety reforms in Tasmania by undertaking research, providing policy advice, and managing a number of projects associated with the reforms.

Desirable Requirements:—A tertiary qualification in a relevant discipline.

Enquiries to Craig Hoey, Manager Rail Safety, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6233 2461, fax (03) 6233 5337, email craig.hoey@dier. tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5004, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@ dier.tas.gov.au.

To be considered for an interview an applicant must address the selection criteria that are contained in the Statement of Duties. A Job Kit and Statement of Duties may be obtained at www.jobs.tas.gov.au or by contacting Sophie Streeten on (03) 6233 5004 or email hr@dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

MINERAL RESOURCES TASMANIA

Information Systems and Geophysics

Senior Geophysicist (372145).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$80,381-\$85,813 per annum.

Professional Employees Award, Level 4.

Permanent full-time 73.5 hours per fortnight.

Location:-Rosny Park.

Duties:—To plan, undertake and report on geophysical studies associated with the development and understanding of Tasmanian geoscience in order to increase the mineral prospectivity of Tasmania and assist with infrastructure development and land management.

Essential Requirements:—A current driver's license. Satisfactory completion of an appropriate course of study at a recognised tertiary institution.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: a) Conviction Check for Politically motivated violence, Multiple offences recorded under any legislation, Offences consistently recorded over a recent period (the last 5 years), Offences of a violent nature, Cancellation or denial of a Gun License, and if the person is a recipient of a recent restraint order.

Enquiries to Robert Richardson, Manager, Information Systems and Geophysics, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6233 8324, email robert.richardson@dier.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, 7001, phone (03) 6233 5004, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@ dier.tas.gov.au.

To be considered for an interview an applicant must address the selection criteria that are contained in the Statement of Duties. A Job Kit and Statement of Duties may be obtained at www.jobs.tas.gov.au or by contacting Sophie Streeten on (03) 6233 5004 or email hr@dier.tas.gov.au.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENERGY AND RESOURCES

MINERAL RESOURCES TASMANIA

Metallic Minerals and Geochemistry

Geologist (371995).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$40,547-\$59,573 per annum.

Professional Employees Award, Level 1.

Fixed-term full-time to 30 June 2010.

Location:-Rosny Park.

Duties:—To acquire and collate information to advance knowledge of the geology and mineral potential of Tasmania.

as part of the Mineral Resources Tasmania programme, the position contributes to the attraction of mineral exploration to Tasmania.

The position will focus on acquisition of geological information in North East and/or North West Tasmania as part of the Mineral Resources Tasmania TasExplore project. The Project is a Tasmanian Government Initiative and is funded to 30 June 2010.

Essential Requirements:—Satisfactory completion of an appropriate course of study at a recognised tertiary institution.

Desirable Requirements:—An Honours degree or higher qualification with a major in geology. Experience in structural geology and sedimentology of clastic sedimentary rocks. Current drivers licence. Current First Aid certificate.

Enquiries to Geoff Green, Managing Geologist, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, phone (03) 6233 8335, email ggreen@mrt.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources, Department of Infrastructure, Energy and Resources, G.P.O. Box 936, Hobart, Tasmania 7001, phone (03) 6233 2077, fax (03) 6233 5337, email hr@dier.tas.gov.au.

JUSTICE

CROWN LAW

Director of Public Prosecutions

Solicitor (354588).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$62,395-\$75,860 per annum.

Legal Practitioners Agreement 2005, Level 2.

Fixed-term full-time to 23 June 2010.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—To act as Solicitor in criminal matters on behalf of the State of Tasmania, its instrumentalities and Agencies.

To act as Solicitor in such other litigious matters involving the State of Tasmania, its instrumentalities and Agencies as may be allocated by the Director of Public Prosecutions. To instruct other legal practitioners in relation to criminal matters proceeding to trial.

Essential Requirements:—Admitted or eligible for admission to the Supreme Court as a Barrister or Practitioner of the Supreme Court of Tasmania.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted: conviction check for: arson and fire setting, violent crimes and crimes against the person, sex related offences, drug and alcohol related offences, crimes involving dishonesty, crimes involving deception, making false declarations, malicious damage and destruction to property, serious traffic offences, crimes against public order or relating to the Administration of Law and Justice, crimes against executive or the Legislative Power, crimes involving Conspiracy. Identification check and disciplinary action in previous employment check.

Desirable Requirements:—A detailed knowledge of criminal law, including practice and procedure in the Supreme and Magistrates Courts enabling the effective and efficient conduct as a solicitor of criminal prosecutions, and other allocated matters. A high level of personal initiative and resourcefulness, including demonstrated organisational skills that enable the co-ordination and management of a variety of tasks at the same time, and the planning and completion of work activities within pre-determined timeframes and to specified performance standards.

Applications to Daphne Webb, Administrative Support Officer, Recruitment and Establishment,, Department of Justice, G.P.O. Box 825, Hobart, TAS 7001, phone (03) 6233 6809, fax (03) 6233 3254, email applications@justice.tas.gov. au.

For further information, please download a copy of the Statement of Duties from the www.jobs.tas.gov.au website. If a Statement of Duties cannot be downloaded, please contact Kerry Worsley on (03) 62338732.

The Department prefers electronic submission of applications, which will be acknowledged by email upon submission. Please ensure that your application is one attachment in either Microsoft Word format or RTF (rich text format). Only those applicants shortlisted for interview will be contacted.

Ensure that your application is received by the actual closing date and time. Late applications will not be accepted.

JUSTICE

MAGISTRATES COURT

Hobart

Clerk (350153).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$34,648-\$37,378 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 2.

Fixed-term full-time commencing as soon as possible until 23 January 2009.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Sort, compile, file and archive court records and files. Monitor and track hard copy files. assist with telephone enquiries relating to court attendance or the central filing system.

Desirable Requirements:—Clerical experience and general administrative skills relevant to the nature of the position or the capacity to develop these skills within a reasonable timeframe.

Enquiries to Racquel Bowden, Team Leader, Magistrates Court, Department of Justice, phone (03) 6233 8796, email racquel.bowden@justice.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Daphne Webb, Administrative Support Officer, Recruitment and Establishment, Department of Justice, G.P.O. Box 825 Hobart Tas 7001, phone (03) 6233 6809, fax (03) 6233 3254, email applications@justice.tas.gov.au.

For further information, please download a copy of the Statement of Duties from the www.jobs.tas.gov.au website. If a Statement of Duties cannot be downloaded, please contact Racquel Bowden on (03) 6233 8796.

The Department prefers electronic submission of applications, which will be acknowledged by email upon submission. Please ensure that your application is one attachment in either Microsoft Word format or RTF (rich text format). Only those applicants shortlisted for interview will be contacted.

Ensure that your application is received by the actual closing date and time. Late applications will not be accepted.

POLICE AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

TASMANIA FIRE SERVICE

Corporate Services

Finance Clerk Payroll (520487).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$41,263-\$44,767 per annum.

Tasmania Fire Service Finance and Administration Agreement 1996, Administration and Clerical, Level 3.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Cnr Argyle and Melville Streets.

Duties:—Assist the Team Leader to ensure the accuracy and integrity of payroll data and the correctness and timeliness of payroll payments in accordance with relevant awards, legislation and Tasmania Fire Service (TFS) and Government policies and procedures.

Desirable Requirements:—Have previous experience in payroll or finance processing.

Knowledge of Microsoft Office applications a distant advantage.

To be considered for an interview an applicant must address each of the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties. An Application for Employment is to be completed and forwarded with your application. Each applicant is requested to provide three copies of their application. Statement of Duties including selection criteria and Application for Employment form is available from Bruce Ludeke on (03) 6230 8650 or from www.jobs.tas.gov.au.

Enquires to Bruce Ludeke on 6230 8650. Applications to Tasmania Fire Service, GPO. Box 1526, Hobart, 7001 or fax (03) 6234 6647 or email fire@fire.tas.gov.au.

POLICE AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

TASMANIA FIRE SERVICE

Northern Region

Maintenance Officer (521180).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$44,767 per annum.

Tasmania Fire Service Finance and Administration Agreement 1996, General Employee, Level 7.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Northern Region.

Duties:—Provide a building construction, repair and maintenance service to the Northern Region of the Tasmania Fire Service (TFS) that ensures members are working in a safe environment and assists the Region with delivering effective services to the community.

Desirable Requirements:—A Trade Certificate or equivalent qualification with at least 5 years experience in the building trade. Experience in a supervisory position within the building industry. Hold a drivers' licence.

To be considered for an interview an applicant must address each of the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties. An Application for Employment is to be completed and forwarded with your application. Each applicant is requested to provide three copies of their application. Statement of Duties including selection criteria and Application for Employment form is available from Ken Burns on (03) 6336 5602 or from www.jobs.tas.gov.au.

Enquires to Ken Burns on 6336 5602. Applications to Tasmania Fire Service, G.P.O. Box 1526, Hobart, 7001 or fax (03) 6234 6647 or email fire@fire.tas.gov.au.

PORT ARTHUR HISTORIC SITE MANAGEMENT AUTHORITY

CONSERVATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

Conservation Project Officer (020708).

Applications Close:-Saturday, 12 July 2008.

Salary:-\$40,628-\$59,856 per annum.

Port Arthur Historic Site Staff Agreement 2004, Professional Stream, Level 1.

Permanent part-time 0.6 FTE.

Location:—Port Arthur.

Duties:—Assist in the effective management of conservation and infrastructure tasks and projects, including stonemasonry projects, for the Port Arthur Historic Site Management Authority.

Desirable Requirements:—Tertiary qualifications in architecture or a cultural heritage related discipline from an approved University, College or educational institution or equivalent qualifications acceptable to the Authority. Qualifications or experience in project management of historic and contemporary building projects. Qualifications or experience in conservation of historic masonry.

Enquiries to Jo Lyngcoln, Conservation Project Manager, Port Arthur Historic Site Management Authority, phone (03) 6251 2363, mobile 0428 141652, email jo.lyngcoln@ portarthur.org.au.

Applications to Human Resources Co-ordinator, Port Arthur Historic Site Management Authority, Port Arthur, Tas, 7182, phone (03) 6251 2357, fax (03) 6251 2322, email recruitment@ portarthur.org.au.

PORT ARTHUR HISTORIC SITE MANAGEMENT AUTHORITY

CONSERVATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

Interpretation Manager (010708).

Applications Close:-Saturday, 12 July 2008.

Salary:—\$71,704-\$77,130 per annum.

Port Arthur Historic Site Staff Agreement 2004, Professional Stream, Level 3.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Port Arthur.

Duties:—Manage the interpretive, collection and education programmes for the Site. Ensure the cultural heritage values for the Port Arthur Historic Site and the Coalmines Historic Site are maintained and protected. Contribute to the establishment of PAHSMA as centre of excellence in the conservation and interpretation of a cultural heritage place of international significance. Provide high level advice on interpretation, education and collection issues, including the effects of tourism and related activities.

Desirable Requirements:—Degree in history, archaeology or a related cultural heritage discipline or equivalent qualifications acceptable to the Authority. Post graduate qualification in a relevant cultural heritage conservation discipline. Post graduate experiance in the field of interpretation. Compliance with criteria for membership of a relevant heritage organisation (such as Australia ICOMOS).

Enquiries to Dr Jane Harrington, Director, Conservation and Infrastructure, Port Arthur Historic Site Management Authority, phone (03) 6251 2330, mobile 0409 344598, email jane.harrington@portarthur.org.au.

Applications to Human Resources Co-ordinator, Port Arthur Historic Site Management Authority, Port Arthur, Tas, 7182, phone (03) 6251 2357, fax (03) 6251 2322, email recruitment@ portarthur.org.au.

PREMIER AND CABINET

POLICY DIVISION

Graduate Research Officer (000440).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$38,927-\$49,523 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Administrative Trainee (Graduate Recruit) A and C, Level 3-1 to 5-1.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Assist in the research, analysis and development of policy issues across government. This work will involve problem solving, analysis of complex issues, investigation and research into policy issues and liaison with line agencies on the broad range of policy issues.

Essential Requirements:—A degree or tertiary qualification in a relevant discipline.

Enquiries to Tim Bullard, Acting Director, Department of Premier and Cabinet, phone (03) 6233 6452, email Tim.Bullard@dpac.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Melanie Nugent, Executive assistant, Department of Premier and Cabinet, G.P.O. Box 123 Hobart Tasmania 7001, phone (03) 6233 3738, fax (03) 6233 2769, email job.application@dpac.tas.gov.au.

PRIMARY INDUSTRIES AND WATER

INFORMATION AND LAND SERVICES Land Data Registration

Clerk (701583).

Applications Close:-Saturday, 12 July 2008.

Salary:-\$38,927-\$42,233 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 3.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Commencing salary within the above range will be determined in accordance with qualifications and previous relevant experience.

Note: Applicants are advised that for a period of 6 months from the date of advertising, the selection process for this vacancy may be used to fill subsequent similar vacancies. Duties:—Provide a range of clerical, keyboard and general support services to the Land Data Registration Branch, particularly with the maintenance of the Land Titles Register and providing a Land Titles and cadastral information search facility to a wide range of internal and external clients and stakeholders.

Applications should quote position number, be marked Personal and Confidential and addressed as indicated.

Enquiries to Gwen Eaves, phone (03) 6233 3659, email gwen.eaves@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources Management Branch, Department of Primary Industries and Water, G.P.O. Box 44, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 3004, fax (03) 6233 2660, email jonathan.horne@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

PRIMARY INDUSTRIES AND WATER

RESOURCE MANAGEMENT AND CONSERVATION

Conservation Policy and Planning

Conservation Management Officer (Stewardship) (702866 Hobart, 701843 Launceston) (2 Positions).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$56,854-\$60,476 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 7.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart and Launceston.

Commencing salary within the above range will be determined in accordance with qualifications and previous relevant experience.

Note: Applicants are advised that for a period of 6 months from the date of advertising, the selection process for this vacancy may be used to fill subsequent similar vacancies.

Vacancy number 702866 based in Hobart and vacancy number 701843 based in Launceston.

Duties:—Develop and maintain strong relationships with covenanting landowners to ensure that private forest reserves and other areas covenanted under the Nature Conservation Act 2002, or covered by management agreements are managed to protect their conservation values. Provide guidance to landowners regarding their obligations together with advice and support in relation to conservation management. Investigate and report on compliance with the conditions of covenants and management agreements.

Desirable Requirements:—A relevant tertiary qualification. A current motor vehicle driver's licence. Experience in the use of four wheel drive vehicles in rough terrain would be advantageous. Experience in the use of relevant technology such as hand held GPS.

Applications should quote vacancy title and number, be marked Personal and Confidential and addressed as indicated. Applicants applying for both locations should indicate their order of preference.

Enquiries to Denise Hay, phone (03) 6233 2808, email denise.hay@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources Management Branch, Department of Primary Industries and Water, G.P.O. Box 44, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 3004, fax (03) 6233 2660, email jonathan.horne@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

PRIMARY INDUSTRIES AND WATER

RESOURCE MANAGEMENT AND CONSERVATION

Conservation Policy and Planning

Policy Officer (NRM) (702863).

Applications Close:-Saturday, 12 July 2008.

Salary:-\$64,096-\$67,714 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 8.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Commencing salary within the above range will be determined in accordance with qualifications and previous relevant experience.

Note: Applicants are advised that for a period of 6 months from the date of advertising, the selection process for this vacancy may be used to fill subsequent similar vacancies.

Duties:—Support the Conservation Policy and Planning Branch by undertaking policy analysis and developing innovative policy approaches to natural resource management and conservation issues. Provide sound policy advice to the Senior Policy Officer and the Manager (Conservation Policy and Planning).

Desirable Requirements:—Tertiary qualifications in a policyrelated discipline. A current motor vehicle drivers licence.

Applications should quote vacancy title and number, be marked Personal and Confidential and addressed as indicated.

Enquiries to Brooke Craven, phone (03) 6233 6218, email brooke.craven@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources Management Branch, Department of Primary Industries and Water, G.P.O. Box 44, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 3004, fax (03) 6233 2660, email jonathan.horne@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

TAFE TASMANIA

CORPORATE SERVICES

Facilities and Planning

Tradesperson/Gardener—2 Vacancies.

Applications Close:—Friday, 18 July 2008. Salary:—\$42,233 per annum. Operational Employees Award, Level 7.

Vacancy No. 330173.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Vacancy No. 322184.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-North West.

Duties:—Undertake maintenance and development of TAFE Tasmania's grounds and garden areas, both indoor and outdoor. Supervise the day to day activities of other groundspersons.

Desirable Requirements:—A trade certificate in gardening or an equivalent qualification that will permit the supervision of trainees/apprentices and other support staff. A current drivers licence. A truck licence (greater than 4 tonne). A skid steer loader licence.

Please note: to be considered for an interview an applicant must address each of the selection criteria, outlined in the Statement of Duties. The Job Kit for this position can be downloaded from www.jobs.tas.gov.au.

Enquiries to Jason Bell, A/State Manager Facilities, TAFE Tasmania, phone (03) 6421 5594, email Jason.Bell@ tafe.tas.edu.au.

Applications to Human Resources Branch (Recruitment), TAFE Tasmania, G.P.O. Box 1625, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 4637, fax (03) 6231 2254, email HRRecruitment@ tafe.tas.edu.au.

All applications are formally acknowledged within 3 working days of the closing date.

Applications forwarded by email also receive an automatic response upon successful transmission. If no automated message is received within 24 hours, there may be a network, provider or system error which could prevent the application being received within TAFE Tasmania.

If no acknowledgement or system generated response is received contact should be made with the Human Resources Branch on (03) 6233 4637.

TAFE TASMANIA

DELIVERY TEAMS

Community Services and Health

Teacher (Enrolled Nursing) (331448).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$44,085-\$65,971 per annum.

TAFE Teachers Award, Teacher.

Permanent full-time.

Location:—South.

Duties:—Responsible to the designated Team Leader for teaching and co-ordination duties as may be required.

Essential Requirements:—Hold a current Practising Certificate issued by the Nursing Board of Tasmania.

Desirable Requirements:—Successful completion of an apprenticeship and trade certificate or equivalent technical or commercial qualifications (including a technician certificate) or a Degree, Diploma, or Associate Diploma deemed appropriate to the teaching area, and a minimum of 3 years relevant vocational or industrial experience, or other appropriate experience deemed relevant by the controlling authority. Certificate IV in Training and assessment, or Certificate IV in assessment and Workplace Training, or equivalent. NBT Approved Preceptor (Nursing Board of Tasmania).

It would be advantageous for potential applicants to have recent Acute Care or Aged Care experience.

Please note: to be considered for an interview an applicant must address each of the selection criteria, outlined in the Statement of Duties. The Job Kit for this position can be downloaded from www.jobs.tas.gov.au.

Enquiries to Christy-Lee Hunt, Team Leader, Aged Care and Enrolled Nursing, TAFE Tasmania, phone (03) 6245 8023, email Christy-lee.Hunt@tafe.tas.edu.au.

Applications to Human Resources Branch (Recruitment), TAFE Tasmania, G.P.O. Box 1625, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 4637, fax (03) 6231 2254, email HRRecruitment@ tafe.tas.edu.au.

All applications are formally acknowledged within 3 working days of the closing date.

Applications forwarded by email also receive an automatic response upon successful transmission. If no automated message is received within 24 hours, there may be a network, provider or system error which could prevent the application being received within TAFE Tasmania.

If no acknowledgement or system generated response is received contact should be made with the Human Resources Branch on (03) 6233 4637.

TAFE TASMANIA

DELIVERY TEAMS

Metals

Teacher (Fitting and Machining) (000741).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:--\$44,085-\$65,971 per annum.

TAFE Teachers Award, Teacher.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-South.

Duties:—Responsible to the designated Team Leader for teaching and co-ordination duties as may be required.

Desirable Requirements:—Successful completion of an apprenticeship and trade certificate or equivalent technical or commercial qualifications (including a technician certificate) or a Degree, Diploma, or associate Diploma deemed appropriate to the teaching area, and a minimum of 3 years relevant vocational or industrial experience, or other appropriate experience deemed relevant by the controlling authority. Certificate IV in Training and assessment, or Certificate IV in assessment and Workplace Training, or equivalent.

It would be advantageous for potential applicants to have post trade experience/qualifications in hydraulics and pneumatics.

Please note: to be considered for an interview an applicant must address each of the selection criteria, outlined in the Statement of Duties. The Job Kit for this position can be downloaded from www.jobs.tas.gov.au.

Enquiries to Larry Taylor, Team Leader, Metals South, TAFE Tasmania, phone (03) 6233 7001, email Larry.Taylor@ tafe.tas.edu.au.

Applications to Human Resources Branch (Recruitment), TAFE Tasmania, G.P.O. Box 1625, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 4637, fax (03) 6231 2254, email HRRecruitment@ tafe.tas.edu.au.

All applications are formally acknowledged within 3 working days of the closing date.

Applications forwarded by email also receive an automatic response upon successful transmission. If no automated message is received within 24 hours, there may be a network, provider or system error which could prevent the application being received within TAFE Tasmania.

If no acknowledgement or system generated response is received contact should be made with the Human Resources Branch on (03) 6233 4637.

TREASURY AND FINANCE

ECONOMIC AND FINANCIAL POLICY DIVISION

Intergovernment and Financial Policy Branch

Senior Policy Analyst (723287).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:—\$56,854-\$60,476 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 7.

Fixed-term full-time until 30 April 2009.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—Working both individually and as a member of a small team the Senior Policy Analyst will undertake economic and financial policy research and investigations to support the formulation of policy proposals and advice in relation to gaming, liquor licensing, superannuation and related matters.

In the context of the selection criteria, to be successful in the position, applicants will:—demonstrate the ability to research issues, identify problems and possible solutions, be able to communicate precisely and succinctly to internal and external stakeholders and demonstrate initiative when undertaking research and investigation in the context of the direction and guidance provided by the supervisor.

Desirable Requirements:—Relevant tertiary qualifications, or substantial progress thereto, is desirable.

Enquiries to Damien Febey, assistant Director, Intergovernment and Financial Policy Branch, Department of Treasury and Finance, phone (03) 6233 2094, email damien. febey@treasury.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Recruitment Officer, Human Resources Branch, Department of Treasury and Finance, G.P.O. Box 147, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 3483, fax (03) 6233 3851, email recruitment@treasury.tas.gov.au.

Applications MUST address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties. Statement of Duties and Job Kits are available on the internet at www.jobs.tas.gov.au or alternatively by phoning Melissa Webster on (03) 6233 3483.

TREASURY AND FINANCE

REVENUE, GAMING AND LICENSING DIVISION

Liquor and Gaming Branch

Principal Research Officer (723397).

Applications Close:-Friday, 18 July 2008.

Salary:-\$71,326-\$73,143 per annum.

Administrative and Clerical Employees Award, Level 9.

Permanent full-time.

Location:-Hobart.

Duties:—In the context of the selection criteria, to be successful in the position, applicant will:—provide high level reports on the results of complex research and analysis into matters associated with the regulation and administration of gaming and liquor licensing and prepare major correspondence and submissions on issues and represent the Department, the Tasmanian Gaming Commission and the Commissioner for Licensing from time to time at various forums.

Desirable Requirements:—Relevant tertiary, or industry recognised, qualifications and affiliations are highly desirable.

The Commissioner has determined that the person nominated for this position is to satisfy a pre-employment check before taking up the appointment, promotion or transfer. The following checks are to be conducted:—conviction check for—crimes of violence, sex related offences, serious drug and alcohol related offences, crimes involving dishonesty, serious traffic offences and 2). Identification check for: finger prints, palm prints, photograph and credit check.

Enquiries to Sarah FitzGerald, assistant Director, Liquor and Gaming Branch, Department of Treasury and Finance, phone (03) 6233 4100, email sarah.fitzgerald@treasury.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Recruitment Officer, Human Resources Branch, Department of Treasury and Finance, G.P.O. Box 147, Hobart 7001, phone (03) 6233 3483, fax (03) 6233 3851, email recruitment@treasury.tas.gov.au.

Applications MUST address the selection criteria outlined in the Statement of Duties. Statement of Duties and Job Kits are available on the internet at www.jobs.tas.gov.au or alternatively by phoning Melissa Webster on (03) 6233 3483.

Tasmanian Government Senior Executive Service

PRIMARY INDUSTRIES AND WATER

RESOURCE MANAGEMENT AND CONSERVATION

General Manager (Resource Management and Conservation) (330547).

Applications Close:—Saturday, 12 July 2008. Salary:—\$109,776-\$120,757 per annum. Senior Executive, Level 2. Fixed-term full-time office for 5 years. Location:—Hobart.

Duties:—Lead the identification, development and implementation of strategies to ensure the sustainable use

of Tasmania's land resources, to conserve the State's natural heritage and to further the priority strategies of the Tasmania Together project. Manage the human, physical, financial and information resources of the Resource Management and Conservation Division to ensure delivery of services and agreed outputs. Provide authoritative and strategic policy advice to the Secretary and the Minister on issues relating to the sustainable use of Tasmania's land resources and conservation of the State's natural heritage.

Desirable Requirements:—Relevant tertiary qualifications or demonstration of an equivalent level of skills together with experience at a senior management level.

Applications should quote vacancy title and number, be marked Personal and Confidential and addressed as indicated.

Enquiries to Kathryn Lambert, phone (03) 6233 3295, email kathryn.lambert@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

Applications to Manager, Human Resources Management Branch, Department of Primary Industries and Water, G.P.O. Box 44, Hobart, Tas, 7001, phone (03) 6233 3004, fax (03) 6233 2660, email jonathan.horne@dpiw.tas.gov.au.

Staff Movements

Probation Date of Duties Assigned Employee Agency Period Effect Education School Attendant 27.05.08 Roseanne Dawson 6 months Education School Attendant Stephen Haines 6 months 06.06.08 School Attendant Donald Edwards 02.06.08 Education 6 months Education Network Controller Dwayne Parish 6 months 03.06.08 Administrative Assistant Carmel McGee 16 06 08 Education 6 months Licensing Officer Helen Miller 23 06 08 Education 6 months Jillian Lewis 17.06.08 Education Teacher 6 months 16.06.08 Education IT Support Officer Ian Bessell 6 months Education IT Support Officer Leigh Curran 6 months 16.06.08 Education IT Support Officer Jason Hicks 6 months 16.06.08 IT Support Officer 16.06.08 Education Rory Prins 6 months Education IT Support Officer Matthew Laird 6 months 16.06.08 Canteen Supervisor Glynis McGrail 16.06.08 Education 6 months Education Social Worker Jayne Kohler 6 months 15.05.08 Education Executive Officer, Systems Support Denise Glover 6 months 15.05.08 16.06.08 Education Teacher - Catering/Hospitality Adrian Singline 6 months Education Teacher Issac Fergusson 6 months 16.06.08 01.05.08 Aboriginal Education Officer Kylie Dickson Education 6 months Employment Liaison Officer Riikka Kuronen 21.05.08 Education 6 months 30.05.08 Education Canteen Supervisor Terrance Costain 6 months Education Systems Support & Development Officer Bradley Finn 6 months 02.06.08 Aleta Radford 27.05.08 Education School Executive Officer 6 months Michelle Burke 26 05 08 Education School Attendant 6 months School Attendant (cleaning) Jenny Wright 16.06.08 Education 6 months Education Teacher Maths/Science Michael Duffy 12 months 26.06.08 21.04.08 Education IT Support Officer Marcel Arias 6 months Education Learning Services HR Officer Jodi Smith 23.04.08 6 months Manager, Registration and Administration 07.05.08 Education Kaylene Westmore 6 months

Permanent Appointments

| Education | Teacher - Automotive/MDT | Jamie Smith | 6 months | 16.06.08 |
|-----------|--|------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher | Richard Robinson | 6 months | 16.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher | Simon Wilson | 6 months | 16.06.08 |
| Education | Laboratory Technician | Maryanne Simpson | 6 months | 14.05.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Jason Mace | 6 months | 02.06.08 |
| Education | Speech and Language Pathologist | Wendy Heywood | 6 months | 11.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Adam Brown | 6 months | 26.05.08 |
| Education | School Library Technician | Barbara Duke | 6 months | 28.05.08 |
| Education | Teacher | Allira Murfet | 6 months | 16.05.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Willson, Christopher | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Willis, Joanne | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | | , | N/A N/A | |
| Education | Co-ordinator Community Learning & Infomation Services | Williams, Shirley M | IN/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Williams, Sandra L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Williams, Rosalie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Williams, Kristy | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Williams, Julie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Williams, Claire S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Willcox, Cassie R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Wilkinson, Gail M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wilkinson, Angela L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wiley, Deborah, M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Wiggins, Trevor A G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Wiggins, Kim M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wickham, Janine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Whyte, Robin R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Whittaker, Kylie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Whitmore, Margaret | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Whiteley, Jenny M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Whiteley, Celestine E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Records Clerk | Whitehead, Stephanie | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | White, Sharon L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | White, Brigette A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Whelan, Angelene T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Officer | Wheeler, Mark W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wheatley, Tania L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Whatley, Robyn M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wendell-Smith, Sally J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Wells, Michelle A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Webber, Susan | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Webb, Natalie M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Weavers, Nicola M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Weaver, Andrea J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Watson, Reginald A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Watson, Peter D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ward, Sarah L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Librarian | Wallbank, Susan K S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wallace, Jacqueline | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Walker-Kidd, Mandy L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Walker, Troy R | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| | | | 27/4 | 07.000 |
|-----------|--|-------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Walker, Tracey S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | General Officer | Walker, Roslyn F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Walker, Lisa M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Walker, James G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Walker, Elizabeth | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Walker, Donna M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Walker, Carmen J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Waldon-Manning, Karen L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Wadley, Natasha L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wadley, Amanda J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Waddell, Linda P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Visser, Elizabeth E J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Virieux, Tania M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Vincent, Gavin E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Veness, Vicki A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Varga, Robert S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Varga, Jennifer M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Senior Infrastructure Support Consultant | Van Ree, Teunis | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Speech Pathologist | Van Helvoirt, Mark J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Van Der Spek, Carolyn D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Controller | Van Den Heuvel, Mark R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Van Buuren, Debbie M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Van Bommel, Melinda | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Vallerine, Belinda N | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Valentine, Rebecca | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Upton, Dimity F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Unsworth, Tammie N | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Tuxworth, Sandra L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Tuxworth, Rosemary K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Cleaner | Tuxworth, Rosemary K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Project Officer | Turner, Lynne A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Turnbull, Kelly | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Turnbull, Christopher G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Turmine, Katrina J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Turale, Sharon M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Tulip, Tanya L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Tucker, BarbaraJ | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Triffitt, Tameka C M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Triffitt, Kylie-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Trenham, Lisa M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Trapnell, Trudy | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Torkington, Wendy G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Laboratory Technician | Torkington, Wendy G | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Toombs, Julie A | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | | | |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Tomkins, Verity L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Tomkins, Demelza A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thurley, Suzanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thurley, Christine A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | HR Operations Officer | Thristan, Amy | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Clerk | Thorne, Kelly I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|--|-----------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thompson, Rosanne G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thompson, Julian D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Educational Interpreter | Thompson, Chrystal J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thomas, Peter N | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thomas, Johanna J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Thomas, Jason P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Utility Officer | Thomas, Andrew R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thalmann, Margaret C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Thalmann, Johanna M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Taylor, Maurita E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Taylor, Kristine A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Taylor, Faye | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Taylor, Denise J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Senior Education Officer Extended Learning | Tayler, Jennifer A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Talbot, Tamara | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Tacey, John | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Swinton, Noelene J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Sweeney, Erin C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Sweeney, Carol L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Sutton, Amanda A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Summers, Tammy K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal & Islander Education Worker | Summers, Tamera L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Styles, Adele M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Stubley, Cheryl A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Strong, Jo-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Streets, Michelle M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Stramacchia, Diane J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Stones, Helen A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Stocks, Debbie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Records Officer | Stewart, Rebecca L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Stewart, Nathan J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Stewart, Helen M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Stevens, Joanna L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Stephenson, Fiona J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Steer, Dragica | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Steedman, Gabrielle A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Stalker, Sandra J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Stabb, Adrian D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal Early Years Liaison Officer | Spotswood, Lynne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Spong, Kelly-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Spink, Linda M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Executive Support Officer | Sparnon, Richard J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Snowball, Michelle A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Snow, Justin C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Smith, Wendy S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Youth Learning Officer | Smith, Timothy S (2) | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Smith, Timothy S (1) | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Executive Officer | Smith, Sue-Anne | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Youth Learning Officer | Smith, Shaun V | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|--|------------------------|-----|----------|
| Education | HR Staffing Officer | Smith, Shane G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Smith, Sally-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Smith, Sally A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Smith, Roger D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Smith, Nadene T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Smith, Gavin | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Smith, Dianne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Smith, Debra M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal & Islander Education Worker | Smith, Christopher K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Smith, Carolyn J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Smith, Anne E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Smit, Pamela | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Smeele, Wendy B | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Officer | Sly, Robert | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Sinclair, Amanda L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Simirenko, Christine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Silver, Vicki M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Silver, Debbie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Controller | Shelly, Mark A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Shegog, Lynette K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Shearing, Kellie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Youth Officer | Shearing, Jane R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Shearing, Brenda J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Shean, Robyn I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Shaw, Simone C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Shaw, Leesa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Sharp, Kathryn L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Sharman, Amanda L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Sergeant, Catherine | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Semmens, William P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Selby, Tamara J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Seabourne, Anita M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Scott, Teresa L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Scott, Sallie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Scott, Paula | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Scott, Marlene T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Scott, Joanne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Scott, Cheryl A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Schnierer, Ann F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Schmidt, Aaron J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Scarlett, Diane | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Scarborough, Leonie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Sawford, Mandy E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Saville, Sabrina | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Saville, Janina M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Instrumental Musician | Samuelson, Carol A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal Cultural Program Co-ordinator | Sainty, Theresa V | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Sadler, Christina K | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Ryan, Lynne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|--|--------------------------|-----|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ruzicka, Vicki M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Rubock, Lynne G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rowlings, Beth M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rowley, Dianne K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rowbottom, Karen M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Officer | Roughley, Aaron J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal Early Years Liaison Officer | Ross, Janet M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rosendale, Sally K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rootes, Kim M A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rogers, Julia | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Cleaner | Rogers, Christine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Roe, Eve E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rodwell, Carol J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Robinson, Toni L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Robertson, Helen E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Roberts, Gillian I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Robb, Kathryn A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rixon, Jenni M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ritchie, Julie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Ritchie, Catherine W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Riley, Annette M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Riley, Anne E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Ridler Mason, Sharlene J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Cleaner | Richardson, Tracey A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Richardson, Louise M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Richardson, Denise M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Richards, Tracy M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Richards, Sherree E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Richards, Sally-Ann | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rice, Maree E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Rhodes, Louisa K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Rhodes, Erica A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Reynolds, Carol L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Reimer, Paula J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Reid, Nicole K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Reeve, Michael O | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Redenbach, Alexina M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Reader, Jeanette | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Read, Dianne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Controller | Rayner, Mark A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rayner, Donna L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Rawnsley, Wendy D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Rawlings, Jayne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Rathbone, Denise A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ransom, Cheryl A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Ransom, Catherine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ransley, Lynette M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ransley, Florence A | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Rankin, Robyn J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|--|----------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ragus, Anna | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Radhakrishnan, Shiranthika | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Radford, Roslyn W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Radcliffe, Karyn L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Radcliffe, Karyn L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Quon, Kellie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Quinn, Ross A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Quinn, Michelle R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Quinn, Denise S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Quilliam, Robert | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Quarry, Peter J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal & Islander Education Worker | Purton, Alison K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Educational Interpreter | Pursell, Natasha J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Pruss, Frances A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Prins, Rory K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Controller | Price, Philip A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Price, Pam M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Prebble, Richard H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Administrative Officer | Power, Louise | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Powell, Gail M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Poke, Trevor J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Plapp, Jenny K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Pinner, Sue-Ellen | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Pinner, Debra A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Phillips, Felecia J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Phillips, Deborah A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Perry, Diana M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Executive Officer | Perotti, Maria J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Percy, Renee J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Pepper, Julie E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Penton, Narelle M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Pennington, Melanie | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Archivist | Peart, William G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Pearson, David F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Pears, Julie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Pearce, Sherron-Lee | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Pearce, Paula E | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Senior Project Officer | Paterson, Ian G | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Parr, Clive R | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Parker, Patrick J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Park, Christopher J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Parish, Dwayne F | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | Teacher Aide | | | |
| Education | | Palmer, Suzanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Palmer, Susan I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Palmer, Russell E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Palmer, Michelle | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Palfrey, Katherine H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Page, Helen E | N/A | 07.06.08 |

2 JULY 2008

| Education | School Attendant | Padman, Barbara F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|---------------------|--|-----------------------|------------|------------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Overton, Ruth E | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Overington, Elaine V | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Oswin, Howard J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Laboratory Technician | OMalley, Christine E | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | O'Loughlin, Janine E | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ollington, Carolyn A | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Oliver, David K | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | | , , | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer Canteen Supervisor | OKeefe, Christopher A | | |
| | 1 | O'Donnell, Sally L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Online Access Centre Coordinator | Odgers, Cherie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Norris, Rosalie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Nicholls, Marilyn L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Newton, Emily J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Newman, Julie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Newman, Catherine L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Newett, Tammy L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Newett, Sharon J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Newcombe, David A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Executive Officer | Newbold, Xanath L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Nelson, Lynette V | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Needham, Leanne C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Needham, Denise M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Neasey, Melissa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Neal, Sandra H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Murray, Robina E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Murphy, Christine | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Murfet, Bonita S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Munnings, Angela L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Mullett, Grace A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Moss, Debbie M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Morton, Robert J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Morrison, Karen G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Morrison, Karen G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Morris, Linda | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Morgan, Marion E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Senoprr Consultant Student Information Management | Moore, Warwick K W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Moore, Jillian L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Moore, Andrew C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Moju, Moses K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Mistry, Kelera | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Minty, Joanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mineur, Anita L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Milner, Annette K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mills, Vicki E | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Miller, Susan M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | Miller, Robyn J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | | | | 1 07 00 05 |
| Education Education | School Attendant School Executive Officer | Miller, Andrea M | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Miles, Stephen | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|--|-------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | School Executive Officer | Milburn, Deidre V | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Meyer, Michael | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mendonca, Rebecca L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Online Access Centre Coordinator | Mehana, Peter | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mead, Helen M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | McTurk, Carolyn A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | McShane, Susan J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Snr Planning & Policy Officer | McLean, Leanne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McLean, Alison | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McKinlay, Timothy H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | McKenzie, Cheryl A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McKay, Sallee-Ann | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | McGuire, Sharon N | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | McGown, Tina V | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | McGinn, Vicki L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McGillivray, Melissa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Support Advice & Mentoring Project Officer | McGee, Aspasia S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | McDermott, Joannie | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | McCoy, Jessica R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | McCormack, Margaret A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | McConnon, Zannie E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | McConnon, Wendy J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McConnon, Sandra E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McConnon, Katie M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McCleary, Martina G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Driver | McCauley, Ronald T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McCarthy, Julie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McCarragher, Margaret M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | McCann, Jennifer M L | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | McCall, Lisa A | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Mayne, Linda J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | | | |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mayne, Jason V P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Mayne, Jason V P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Maynard, Geoffrey R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Maynard, Daphne I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Maynard, Daphne I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mawer, Pauline M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Matthewson, Lynn J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Matthews, Wendy E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Matthews, Joanne L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Masters, Wendy J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mason, Tanya | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mason, Lyndall L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Masimo, Joseph O | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Martin, Peter D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Marshall, Terri L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Marsh, Christine D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Markham, Anita P | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Margrain, Claire P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|------------------------|-------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mapley, Camillia M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Mapley, Camillia M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Males, Janine B | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Mahoney, Merrilyn | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Madsen, Nicole R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lowry, Renee M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lowe, Fiona S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Lovell, Pamela M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Speech Pathologist | Lovatt, Felicity J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Long, Tanya M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Long, Helen L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Loh, Robyn J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Project Officer | Logan, Geoff | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Controller | Loenneker, Philip S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lockley, Belinda L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Lockhart, Suzanne M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | · | | |
| | Clerk | Locke, Sharon J Lizotte, Anna J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education Education | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | N/A | |
| | Teacher Aide | Littlejohn, Leanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Littlejohn, Dyan F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lincoln, Yolande J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Liddle, Angela | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Leveridge, Kerrie M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Leung, Samuel P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Lester, Angela J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Legg, Judith M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lee, Timothy | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Online & Multimedia Content Officer | Lee, Kwang-Ho | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lee, Kathryn M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lee, Christopher P E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Lawler, Beverley A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lathouras, Debbie M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Laskey, Donna E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Langley, Matthew K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Landles, Alexander | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Lancaster, Julie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lambert, Heather R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lake, Robyn J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Lade, Ann | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Lade, Ann | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kroustalis, Jane C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Office Clerk | Kremmer, Marilyn I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Kremic, Jacqueline | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kremerskothen, Michelle L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Koerber, Jackie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Controller | Koch, Phillip K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Knowles, Mary C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Knowles, Diane E | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Knight, Donna L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|---|-------------------------|-----|----------|
| | | | | |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Knight, Amanda J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kneebone, Gabrielle C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Knapp, Louise | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Kline, Glenn R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | King, Susan L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | King, Rodney J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | King, Maree I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | King, Lisa M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Special Education Advisor | King, Jane M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | King, Harriet | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | King, Anita J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Kilbride, Russell A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kidd, Carolyn M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Kerrison, Elizabeth A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kerr, Sandra J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Kennedy, Cathy F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kelly, Yvonne J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kelly, Tina L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Keating, Melissa A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kearney, Elizabeth J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Kayitesi, Christine | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Kavic, Andrej P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Kasim, Marie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Karpiniec, Heather M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Laboratory Technician | Joseph, Kevin R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jordan, Lynne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jongenelen, Joanne L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Jongenelen, Joanne L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jones, Yvonne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jones, Wendy K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jones, Terry | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jones, Sharon K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jones, Noelene | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jones, Leanne J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jolly, Sun | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Johnstone, Michele | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Johnstone, Michael R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Johnstone, Jacqueline M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Johnston, Alice C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Support Advice & Mentoring Project Officer | Johnson, Truls T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Johnson, Steven P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Johnson, Sharon L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Johnson, Margaret J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Johnson, Jane | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Youth Learning Officer | Johns, Steven C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Admin Manager | Jessup, Robin L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Librarian | Jensen, Debra M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal programs Administrative Co-ordinator | · · · · | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Jenkins, Whitney A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|---------------------------|--|------------|----------|
| Education | School Attendant | Jenkins, Charles J D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Jenkins, Angela C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jaworski, Peta L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jansen-Munday, Nanna B | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jankus, Debra J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | James, Therese M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Executive Officer | James, Matthew | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jak, Jillian M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Jago, Jennifer I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jago, Debbie M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jacobson, Vicki L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Jacobson, Deborah J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Jackson, Jeannette E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ives, Kathryn E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Irvine, Meredith L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Admin Officer | Imlach, Kathleen | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Iles, Lyn J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | I'Anson, Clare N | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hyvattinen, Simon K | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Huxley, Karyn M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hutcheson, Lorraine | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hurkett, Noelene A | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hulton, David J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hughes, Sharon M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | | | |
| Education | Social Worker | Hughes, Duncan S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hughes, Anne M | N/A | |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hudson, Donna C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hubbard, Kathryn A Howlett, Ermalinde | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Howe, Debbie S | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Howard, Pamela M O | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | | | |
| Education | Records Officer Archiving | Howard, Nicole R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Howard, Ian F Howard, Carole W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | , | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | How, Kerrianne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Housego, Belinda L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Horton, Jodie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hortle, Jacqueline A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hopwood, Lisa | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Hoppitt, Rose | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Honey, Tania L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Archivist | Homer, Caroline L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Holter, Loretta | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Executive Officer | Holness, Melanie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Holmberg, Kylie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Hollingsworth, Diane M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hodges, Kathryn M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hodel, Karin L | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Hizzard, Jon D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|------------------------|----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Educational Interpreter | Himsworth, Mari H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Online Access Centre Coordinator | Hills, Sally | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Hill, Suellen M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Executive Officer | Hill, Melissa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hill, Katrina L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hicks, Chelsea L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hickman, Joanne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hickey, Katheryn J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hesp, Dianne L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Herlihy, Katrina A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Herighty, Heather | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hendey, Joanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Henderson, Jodi L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Henderson, Debra A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Helm, Elizabeth M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Heerey, Andrea | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Hazelwood, Belinda J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Hayward, Susanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Hayes, Janice M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Hawthorne, Julia | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hawkes, Helen F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Hassell, Katie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Harvey, Cathy M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hart, Ursula M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Harrison, Judith M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Harris, Simone L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Harris, Sandra D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Harris, Katrina M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Harris, Julie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Harris, Cheryl M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Harper, Joanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Harman, Kathryn E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hardstaff, Susan M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hardinge, Melissa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Harback, Belinda A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hansson, Linda R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Hampton, Carol M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Executive Officer | Hamill, Frances E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hall, Tina D L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hall, Joann | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Halfacre, Emma L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Haley, Paul D | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Hairon, Nicolette J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Haigh, Pamela M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Hack, Julie A | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Laucation | | , | 11/11 | |
| Education | School Attendant | Gupper Bronwan | NI/A | 07.06.09 |
| Education Education | School Attendant Clerk | Gunner, Bronwyn Guest, Lynda J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |

2 JULY 2008

| D1 | | | 27/1 | 07.00.00 |
|-----------|--|--|------------|----------|
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Groombridge, Vicki L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Grist, Anna V | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Griggs, Debbie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Griffiths, Louise M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Grice, Alan L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Grey, Annette M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Green, Gina F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Cleaner | Green, Catherine | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal & Islander Education Worker | Green, Adele I J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gray, Philippa | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | IT Consultant | Gray, Michael J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Gray, Donna M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Co-ordinator Orientation & Mobility | Gray, David W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Grattidge, Tamara G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Grattidge, Tamara G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Graham, Pauline J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Graham, Michelle L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Graham, Barry J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Grace, Trudy E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Goulston, Claire M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Goss, Petrina M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Goss, Lynette | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Gooley, Damien J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Goodman, Ruth E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Good, Teresa M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Good, Debbie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Goninon, Natasha M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Goninon, Lynne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Goninon, Jillian M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gillick-Baker, Lynette A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Gillard, Bettina J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Gillam, Nerida | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal & Islander Education Worker | Gillam, Debra | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Facility Support Officer | Gilbert, Alisa C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gibson, Scott D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gibson, Deborah A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Gibson, Annette H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gibbons, Karen L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Geard, Tamara L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Geard, Carolyn M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Geale, Eve A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Geale, Anne P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gavlek, Janet M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gaves, Leisa J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | Teacher Aide | Gates, Leisa J Gaskell, Elizabeth J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Garth, Simon L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | | Garth, Sally J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Family & Child Health Nurse | Garnsey, Jennifer A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Gardner, Linda M | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Galloway, Katrina G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|-----------|----------------------------------|--|------------|----------|
| Education | School Attendant | Gallagher, Donna M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Gadd, Roslyn G B | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fulton, Lynette J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Fuller, Jeanette B | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fuller, Cheryl L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fry, Dallas R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Frost, Adam C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | French, Leanne C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Freestone, Julie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Freeman, Joanne W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Franklin, Donna L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Francis, Tania G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Foster, Joanne K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ford, Richard J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Foley, Garth | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Foden, Susan V | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Fleming, Esther J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fleming, Dianne F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fiotakis, Christina D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fielding, Leigh T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fewkes, Tanika J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Fewkes, Deborah L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Febey, Carol M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Faulds, Sandra J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Farrow, Tasha L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Farnum, Robyn L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Fannon, Suzanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Fall, Peter K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Fall, Catherine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Eyles, Kathryn | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Evelyn, David W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Evans, Katrina L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Youth Learning Officer | Evans, Gavin G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Enadio, Sarafino W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Elliott, Sharon M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Elliott, Martin P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ellingworth, Marcelle E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ellings, Lynette | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Edwards, Anthony H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Youth Learning Officer | Edgar, Lynette | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Easther, Joylene | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dziobek, Angela S C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dyson, Sandra G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | | | | 07.00.00 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Dyson, Sandra G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant Teacher Aide | Dyson, Sandra G Dyson, Burnadette I | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | | | |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dyson, Burnadette I | N/A | 07.06.08 |

2 JULY 2008

| D1 | m 1 4:1 | | 27/4 | 07.00.00 |
|-----------|----------------------------------|------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Duke, Shane C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Duke, Barbara | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Duffy, Susan C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Doyle, Sandra A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Douglas, Carol | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Uniform Shop Supervisor | Doole, Debbie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Doole, Debbie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Donovan, Judith | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Donati, Paul | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Docking, Rachel M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Direen, Sue J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Direen, Cynthia | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dillon, Tracy L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dickson, Angela C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dick, Tina J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Illicit Drug Youth Worker | Dewis, Susie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Devine, Andrea | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Devereaux, Pamela L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Youth Learning Officer | Denny, Mark C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Denman, Maree A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Online Access Centre Coordinator | Demczuk, Helena | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Delphine, Alice G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Delaney, Karen A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Dean, Philippa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Deacon, Mary | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Day, Alexander J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dawes, Annette J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dawber, Karen l | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Davy, Margaret J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Davis, Kathleen J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Davis, Caroline A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Davies, Bianca J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Davidson, Leanna M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dau, Isaac L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Daniels, Kellie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Dance, Irene | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Daly, Adele L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Dallas, Joe | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Curtis, Fiona L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cumming, Sally J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Cruickshank, Aaron F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Cleaner | Crowe, Ruby M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Crossin, James P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Executive Officer | Crisp, Bettina W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Crane, Leanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cracknell, Christine M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cox, Priscilla R | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cox, Lexie L | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | | | |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cox, Leeza J | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| Education | Teacher Aide | Cox, Jillian E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|---------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cowle, Wendy J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Cowen, Karen M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Maintenance Officer | Coulson, Maxwell L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Costello, Bradley J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Cordwell, Wendy M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cordwell, Sharon L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Coote, Carmel M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cooper, Leanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Cooper, Caryl-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cooper, Brett A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Coombes, Violet F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cooke, Maxine S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cooke, Deborah S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Conway, Natalie A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Conway, Caroline S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Admin Officer | Conroy, Maureen A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Connor, Lindy C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Colvin. Danielle B | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Collins, Gayle M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Coleman, Melanie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Coleman, Kim M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cole, Maree E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cole, Belinda M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Close, Gina L | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | | N/A N/A | |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Clifford, Margaret E | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | Clay, Debra A | | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician Admin Officer | Clarke, Dawn | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education Education | Network Controller | Clarke, Catherine W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | | Clark, Stuart I J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | Autism Consultant | Clark, Rosemary J | | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Clark, Kelly M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Christie, Tracey L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Research & Project Support Officer | Choroszy, Joy T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Chick, Elizabeth A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Chick, Anne P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Cheers, Deidre M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Educational Interpreter | Chartrain, Celine | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Charleston, Karen M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Chapman, Lee D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Chaperon-Tucker, Therese M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Chance, Jennifer M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Champion, Lee-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Chambers, Kelli A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Chambers, Geraldine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Cashion, Vicki J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Carter, Narelle | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Carter, Isaac J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Carson, Annette E | N/A | 07.06.08 |

2 JULY 2008

| D1 | | | 27/4 | 07.04.00 |
|-----------|--|-----------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | School Attendant | Carne, Cheryl C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Carnaby, Joanne K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cargill, Susan M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Carannante, Lee R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Cantrell, Lisa G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Cane, Natasha J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Canales, Saul E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Cameron, Lois E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Calvert, Cindy L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bygrave, Vicki | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Byers, Amanda J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bye, Elizabeth G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Button, Tiki M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Button, Karen | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Button, Christine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Butler, Lee E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Burridge, Mary-Kate J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Burleigh, Jane M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Burdon, Tenille M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bunyan, Robyn A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Bumford, Karen | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Bufton, Roslyn A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Budgeon, Brett J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Buckley, Dean A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Brumby, Julie-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Browning, Keema R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Browning, Gary J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Brown, Margaret A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Brown, Jason J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Broughton, Helen G | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Broughton, David J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Broomhall, Belinda J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Brooks, Wendy M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Brooks, Donald G J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Brooks, Christine E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Brooke, Jennifer | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Brockman, Sallie E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Broad, Dallas J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Britton, Tanya L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Britton, Glenda A | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant School Attendant | Britton, Anthony D | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | | | |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Briggs, Joanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Brewer, Ailsa M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Aboriginal & Islander Education Worker | Brett, Sharyn L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Brennan, Melanie I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Breganti, Lea-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Braune, Debbra H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Braslin, Sonya K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Branch, Tamara J | N/A | 07.06.08 |

| 1170 | | | | |
|-----------|-------------------------------|-----------------------|---------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bramich, Wendy M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Brain, Kim C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Braid, Merynne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Bracken, Dianne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bowes, Rosemary C | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bowerman, Mandy M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Bowen, Debbie L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bowden, Kylie-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bowden, Gaye M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Bound, Raeleen M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Boulter, Leanne M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Design & Publications Officer | Boucher, Brendan M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Bosworth, Ian W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Bostock, Jacquelyn L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bonney, Lisa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bonner, Peter E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Bomford, Sue-Ellen | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bolt, Jacqueline | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Blyton, Katrina S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Speech Pathologist | Bloomfield, Lesley J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bligh, Linda S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Blair, David J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bird, Jasmine E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Bird, Janelle M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Bigwood, Sharen W | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Beveridge, Patricia A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Beven, Rosalie P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Berne, Andrea L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bentley, Daniel J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Bennetts, Kathryn S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Bennett, Steven J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bennett, Jeanette M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bell, Jennifer L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bell, Alisha M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Beg, Paul M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Beckett, Sharon L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Becker, Sandra A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Beames, Daylene P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Batchelor, Paul D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Barwick, Emily J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Barry, Anita T | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Barrett, Sarah L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Office Clerk | Barnett, Jeanette F | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Barnes, Marnie J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Barker, Rita A | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Barber, Tracey L | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Barber, Simon R | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Baker, Telisa M | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Baker, Dearne J | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |

| | | | 27/1 | 07.00.00 |
|-----------|--------------------------|----------------------------------|------------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Baker, Courtney L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Bus Attandant | Baker, Christine M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Bailey, Stephanie R | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Bailey, Haiddee M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Badger, Lorraine A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Badcock, Vanessa A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Backhouse, Debra A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Ayres, Carol A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Austin, Jo-Anne | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Austin, Douglas P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Attard, Randle | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Atkins, Margaret A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Atkin, Shirley A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Askey-Doran, Joseph D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Arnold, Samantha J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Arnol, Melissa J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Arnol, Alna P | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Apted, Annette E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Apps, Narelle A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Anderson, Sally | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Anderson, Lynette J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Andersen, Knud E | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Allie, Alanah J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Allen, Mary S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Alford, Alicia J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Airey, Glenn | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Adams, Denise | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Adams, Debra A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Assistant | Ackerley, Vicki L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Abery, Paula-Louise | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Abbott-Shirley, Jean | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Wilson, Allan J | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Social Worker | Wilson, Kate S | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Pathway Planning Officer | Winton, Deborah K | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | School Attendant | Wise, Angela M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wise, Angela M Witeri, Marcia | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Witts, Michelle H | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wood, Karyn M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wood, Lindy L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wood, Mandy D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Woodberry, Peta-Lyn | N/A N/A | 07.06.08 |
| | | | | - |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Woodiwiss, Alison A | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Woodland, Lauren M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Woods, Merrianne B | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Woodward, Fran | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Guidance Officer | Woolley, Claire L | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | Worledge, Antje | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wright, Tanya M | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Clerk | Wrigley, Joanne E | N/A | 07.06.08 |

TASMANIAN GOVERNMENT GAZETTE

2 July 2008

| Education | Teacher Aide | Wyatt, Kate | N/A | 07.06.08 |
|--|---|-------------------|----------|----------|
| Education | Teacher Aide | Wylie, Simon D | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Canteen Supervisor | Young, Betty | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Education | Network Support Officer | Young, Robert I | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Environment, Parks, Heritage & the Arts | Information Officer | Karen Lazarus | 6 months | 15.05.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Team Leader Youth Health Centre | R. Rankine | 6 months | 23.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Family Violence Worker - Children & Young Persons Program | C. Jones | 6 months | 07.07.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Specialist Social Worker | S. Neasey | 6 months | 15.05.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Contracts and Agreements Co-ordinator | M. Brough | 6 months | 23.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Enrolled Nurse | M. Reale | 6 months | 15.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Consultant Project Officer | J. Hurn | 6 months | 30.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Senior Physiotherapist Aged Coordination and Evaluation Team | A Carpenter | N/A | 02.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Registered Nurse | H Maxwell | 6 months | 25.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Senior Occupational Therapist | R Nimmo | 6 months | 12.05.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Senior Consumer and Carer Liaison Consultant | L. Pearce | 6 months | 23.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Domestic (Relief) | M. Poulter | 6 months | 29.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Administratve Support Officer | K. Ryan | 6 month | 30.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Consultant Applications Administrator | S Brodribb | 6 months | 30.06.08 |
| Justice | Verification Officer | J Sturm | N/A | 07.06.08 |
| Justice | Crown Counsel | J Williams | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Justice | Crown Counsel | A Hensley | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Justice | Legal Practitioner | J Harvey | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Justice | Administrative Assistant | J Powell | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Justice | Correctional Officer | J Kirkhope | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Justice | Field Officer South | N Brown | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Justice | Legal Practitioner | N. Oates | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Team Leader - Executive Support | Carol Cartledge | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Trainee Administrative Assistant | Nicholas Foot | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Reception & Support Assistant | Sarah Groombridge | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Graduate Research Officer | Claire Haberle | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Trainee Administrative Assistant | Alexandra Jones | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Relief Human Resources Officer | Rhys Roberts | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Courier/ Driver | Arthur Shelverton | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Relief Communications Officer | Cynthia Smith | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Trainee Administrative Assistant | Lydia Winch | N/A | 30.05.08 |
| Premier & Cabinet | Graduate Research Officer | Harry Mavros | 6 Months | 19.06.08 |
| Primary Industries & Water | Geographic Information System Analyst | J. Zantuck | 6 months | 21.07.08 |
| Treasury & Finance | Client Services Officer | R. Riley | 6 months | 26.06.08 |
| TAFE Tasmania | Teacher | R. Oddie | | 30.05.08 |
| TAFE Tasmania | Teacher | C. Riley | | 30.05.08 |
| | i | | 1 | |

Promotion of Permanent Employees

| Agency | Employee | Duties Assigned | Date of Effect |
|--------------------------------|------------|----------------------------------|-------------------|
| Economic Development & Tourism | N. Moles | Senior Facilities Officer | 16.06.08 |
| Economic Development & Tourism | K. Murfet | Major Partners Marketing Advisor | 20.06.08 |
| Economic Development & Tourism | R. Kennedy | Senior Business Analyst | 26.06.08 |

TASMANIAN GOVERNMENT GAZETTE

| Education | D. Kamphuis | Senior IT Support Officer | 12.05.08 |
|---|-------------------|--|----------|
| Education | K. Chatfield | Executive Officer | 08.05.08 |
| Education | M. Steczkowicz | Senior IT Officer | 05.05.08 |
| Education | M. Baptist | Advanced Skills Teacher - Social Science | 12.05.08 |
| Education | K. Phillips | Aboriginal Education Officer | 01.05.08 |
| Education | I. Ackerley | Senior IT Support Officer | 12.05.08 |
| Education | F. Hamilton | Advanced Skills Teacher | 05.06.08 |
| Education | D. Groenewege | School Executive Officer | 29.05.08 |
| Education | H. Munro | Principal | 16.06.08 |
| Education | K. Dyer | Advanced Skills Teacher | 16.06.08 |
| Education | A. Parker | Principal | 16.06.08 |
| Education | A. Anderwald | Team Leader, Adult and Community Education Agreement 2001 | 02.06.08 |
| Education | M. Watts | Systems Support & Development Officer | 02.06.08 |
| Education | R. Tummon | Principal | 16.06.08 |
| Education | C. Storey | Manager, Guaranteeing Futures (North) | 12.06.08 |
| Education | R. Emmett | Administrative Officer - Student Programs | 24.04.08 |
| Education | A. Martin | Canteen Supervisor | 05.05.08 |
| Education | M. Clinton | Online Services System Administrator | 21.04.08 |
| Education | N. Donnelly | Principal | 16.06.08 |
| Education | D. Wotherspoon | Principal | 16.04.08 |
| Education | F. Vass | RIMS Quality Assurance Officer | 25.04.08 |
| Education | D. Jeffrey | Senior Librarian - Collections | 07.05.08 |
| Education | S. McDougall | Senior Library Technician | 01.05.08 |
| Education | T. Johnston | Advanced Skills Teacher | 16.06.08 |
| Education | J. Marshall | Advanced Skills Teacher | 16.06.08 |
| Education | A. Douglas | Principal | 16.05.08 |
| Education | G. Cumming | Principal | 16.06.08 |
| Education | D. Wells | Principal | 13.05.08 |
| Education | L. Blake | Clerk | 27.05.08 |
| Education | T. Flakemore | Senior Library Technician | 19.06.08 |
| Education | I. Andersen | Assistant Project Officer | 06.06.08 |
| Education | A. Davie | Co-ordinator Online Communications | 10.06.08 |
| Education | P. Pearce | Advanced Skills Teacher | 24.06.08 |
| Education | S. Plunkett-Smith | Principal | 02.06.08 |
| Environment, Parks, Heritage & the Arts | B. McLeod | Executive Support Officer | 05.06.08 |
| Environment, Parks, Heritage & the Arts | D. Van Brecht | Ranger | 24.06.08 |
| Environment, Parks, Heritage & the Arts | M. Siegemund | ICT Manager | 18.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | K. McDonald | Senior Occupational Therapist | 30.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | K. Clayton | Senior Consultant - Insurable Risks & Contracts | 23.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | R. Williamson | Senior Physiotherapist - Aged Coordination & Evaluation Team | 02.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | P. Hesketh | Registered Nurse Level 3 | 25.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | F. Chambers | Team Leader | 30.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | J. Long | Administrative Officer | 10.07.08 |
| Health & Human Services | R. Walker | Administrative Officer | 26.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | S. Hull | Administrative Officer | 07.07.08 |

1201

TASMANIAN GOVERNMENT GAZETTE

2 July 2008

| Health & Human Services | S. Quinn | Administrative Officer | 07.07.08 |
|----------------------------|--------------|---|----------|
| Health & Human Services | P. Poole | Administrative Assistant | 29.06.08 |
| Justice | S. Mirowski | Project Officer | 30.06.08 |
| Justice | T. Granquist | Senior HR Officer | 26.06.08 |
| Justice | J. Crossin | Senior HR Officer | 26.06.08 |
| Justice | N. Garland | Senior Policy Officer | 07.07.08 |
| Justice | A. Jones | System Manager (FIND) | 26.06.08 |
| Primary Industries & Water | L. Corson | Computer Systems Officer | 24.06.08 |
| Primary Industries & Water | A. Yan | Group Leader (Business Analysis and Business Solutions) | 24.06.08 |

Transfer of Permanent Employees

| Agency | Employee | New Agency | Duties Assigned | Date of Effect |
|-------------------------|------------|-------------------|---------------------------------------|----------------|
| Education | F. Page | Education | HR Staffing Officer | 10.06.08 |
| Education | B. Norris | Education | Executive Officer | 29.05.08 |
| Education | B. Wright | Education | Facility and Property Support Officer | 29.05.08 |
| Education | W. Goddard | Education | IT Support Officer | 17.04.08 |
| Health & Human Services | F. Benka | Premier & Cabinet | Executive Officer | 16.06.08 |

Retirement of Permanent Employees

| Agency | Duties Assigned | Employee | Date of Effect |
|----------------------------|---------------------------|----------|----------------|
| Primary Industries & Water | Director (Major Projects) | A. Dell | 01.07.08 |
| Primary Industries & Water | Chief Cartographer | C. Stone | 01.07.08 |

Resignation of Permanent Employees

| Agency | Duties Assigned | Employee | Date of Effect |
|---|--|----------------|----------------|
| Economic Development & Tourism | Support Officer Product Databases | A. Gibbins | 30.06.08 |
| Education | Co-ordinator, Community Learning and Info Services | M. McGuinness | 09.06.08 |
| Education | Online Access Centre Co-ordinator | K. Binns | 14.05.08 |
| Education | Teacher | M. Chambers | 11.04.08 |
| Education | Teacher Aide (Special) | A. Green | 14.05.08 |
| Education | Library Technician | S. Atkinson | 11.06.08 |
| Education | Senior Budget Analyst | N. Roberts | 24.06.08 |
| Environment, Parks, Heritage & the Arts | Regional Volunteer Facilitator/Coordinator | J. Scarborough | 28.05.08 |
| Environment, Parks, Heritage & the Arts | Visitor Services Officer | P. Simpson | 23.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Access and Support Planning Officer | J. Quarry | 23.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Registered Nurse (514744) | S. Anderson | 23.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Community Mental Health Nurse | M. Prescott | 20.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Community Development Officer | K. Hanson | 26.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Therapy Assistant | L. Reid | 29.12.07 |
| Health & Human Services | Allied Health Professional | L. Wise | 26.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Hospital Aide | T. Jacobsen | 27.06.08 |
| Health & Human Services | Audit Analyst | S. Halloran | 26.06.08 |
| Treasury & Finance | Senior Policy Analyst | S. Bronstein | 25.06.08 |

1202

Resignation of Permanent Employees

Disclaimer
Products and services advertised in this publication are not endorsed by the State of Tasmania and the State does not accept any responsibility for the content or quality of reproduction. The Contractor reserves the right to reject any advertising material it considers unsuitable for government publication.

Copyright The Tasmanian Government Gazette and Tasmanian State Services are subject to the Copyright Act. No part of any material published in the Tasmanian Government Gazette or the Tasmanian State Services Notices may be reproduced except in accordance with the Copyright Act.

Printed by Print Applied Technology Pty Ltd under authority of the Government of the State of Tasmania